
MINUTES 

MONTANA SENATE 
51st LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

Call to Order: By Senator Gary C. Aklestad, on March 16, 
1989, at 1:00 p.m. in Room 415 of the state Capitol. 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: All members were present. Senator Tom 
Keating, Vice-chairman, Senator Sam Hofman, Senator 
J.D. Lynch, Senator Gerry Devlin, Senator Bob Pipinich, 
Senator Dennis Nathe, Senator Richard Manning, Senator 
Chet Blaylock, and Senator Gary C. Aklestad, Chairman. 

Members Excused: There were no members excused. 

Members Absent: There were no members absent. 

Staff Present: Tom Gomez, Legislative Council Analyst. 

Announcements/Discussion: There were no announcements or 
discussion. 

HEARING ON HOUSE BILL 700 

Presentation and Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

Representative Bob Pavlovi~h, House District 70, Butte, 
Montana, sponsor of the bill stated HB 700 is a Veteran's 
Preference Act. In 1972, the Legislature held a special 
session in order to compromise. Pavlovich stated he was an 
interim committee member, and, in Pavlovich's opinion, no 
compromise was reached. The Veteran have nothing. 
Yesterday (March 15, 1989), New Mexico enacted a veteran's 
preference law. Montana is the only state that does not 
have veteran preference. The Great Pall Tribune featured an 
article about the veterans' losing fight for medical aid. 
The following is a quote from the paper: "If any man shall 
be sent forth as a soldier and shall return maimed, he shall 
be maintained completely by the colony for his life." 
Pavlovich stated the soldier is called away and must fight 
on foreign soil They mayor may not corne back. There is no 
preference for the returning soldier. HB 700 is patterned 
after federal law. Representative Pavlovich stated he would 
rather have HB 700 tabled, or killed if there are any 
amendments. The legislature compromised veterans preference, 
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and, now, Montana does not have veterans preference. 
(Exhibit 1) 

List of Testifying Proponents and What Group they Represent: 

Joe Brand, 812 Saddle Drive, Helena, Retire, stated he 
appeared before the committee on his own initiative. Brand 
stated when he served in the Legislature, he introduced a 
similar bill during the 1972 special session. Brand stated 
he did not acquire a GA education, has not been treated in a 
veteran's hospital, and has not received VA health benefits 
or housing. Brand stated he did not need benefits, but 
there are other veterans who do need a source of 
encouragement in order to come into society's main stream. 
Montana maintained a good veteran preference bill for many 
years until the Crabtree Court case. The Crabtree case had 
nothing to do with veterans. The Crabtree case dealt with 
the disabled. The disabled were also included in veterans 
preference. The aim was to separate the two so each had 
individual identity. Mr. Brand stated he has not seen a 
veteran testify against an affirmative action program. 
Brand stated he has supported affirmative actions programs 
and handicap causes. Now the affirmative action and 
handicap people are testifying against veterans, saying the 
veterans are being taken care of by Administrative 
Procedures Act. This is not true. Brand stated the 
veterans can not let bureaucrats dictate policy, when the 
veterans do not have an opportunity to testify. The veterans 
have not testified against affirmative action, the handicap, 
or any other people who needed help. Montana is the only 
state in the Union that does not have a veteran preference 
act. 

The national government is currently establishing an 
veteran's administrator. The new policy will require a new 
agency. The veterans feel strongly about HB 700, but stated 
he has heard some veterans are apposed to HB 700. Brand 
stated most veterans do not think HB 700 is detrimental. 
The people who oppose HB 700 are the ones that should be 
included, according to Brand. HB 700 is going to effect 
Vietnam Veterans and perhaps a few Korean Veterans. Montana 
and the nation have denied the Vietnam Veterans many things. 
Vietnam was an unpopular war. Brand asked why the 
government cannot do something for the Vietnam Vets. Brand 
urged the committee to support HB 700. 

John E. Sloan, representing the service men and women who 
wear the Purple Heart, as charted by the US Congress, stated 
the organization is exclusively for combat wounded veterans. 
The organization strongly supports HB 700. Mr Sloan said he 
is talking about the young men and women who gave up the 
best years of their lives to serve their country during war 
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time. Many of the soldiers carne home minus arms, legs, loss 
of vision, muscle injuries, post traumatic deformities, 
residuals from malnutrit:on, combat fatigue, loss of 
hearing, and with many other disabilities or diseases. 
Historically, Montana has had more veterans per capita than 
most other states. While these veterans willingly served 
their country, they did ~o at the expense of their careers. 
During the time the veteran served, their non-veteran peers 
were getting their educa;ion and furthering their careers. 
The veterans deferred th0"ir education and careers while 
serving their country.:;'he five and ten percent preference 
provided by HB 700 will llelp restore the small part of the 
inequities imposed upon them by their military service. The 
unfavorable treatment of Montana war time veterans by the 
legislature during last sessions has been disgraceful. Mr 
Sloan asked the committe~ if these actions fully reflect the 
feelings of Montana people, and the belief of what the 
military fought for, or :s this the legacy Montanans want to 
pass to their children. Sloan stated the benefits bestowed 
on veterans will meet with the unqualified approval of all 
"right thinking" Montanans. Sloan requested favorable 
consideration concerning HB 700. 

Representative Bob Gervais, House District 9, Richland 
County, stated he is retired from Federal Government, and is 
a Korean combat infantry veteran. Representative 
Gervais stated HB 700 may not help Korean Veterans. Gervais 
compared the native American Indian with the veteran. The 
Native American Indian had the highest percentage rate of 
military service people. Montanan Native Americans have the 
highest ethnic percentage statistics in the nation when 
comparing Veterans to Na~ive Americans. Representative 
Gervais stated the Native Americans were taken away from 
their homeland, sent over seas, lost property, lost a way of 
life, and lost families while they were gone. The situation 
represents broken promises. Representative Gervais stated 
he received his job under Federal preference and recommended 
to the committee a do pass recommendation. 

Dan Antonietti, Director of Veterans Employment and Training 
Division, u.S. Department of Labor stated he served on the 
American Legion National Committee. Mr. Antonietti stated 
HB 700 defines a permanent, temporary, or seasonal position, 
as defined in 218-101 in Montana statutes. Am external 
recrui tment record for ti,e Department of Revenue shows the 
department recruits withjn a local, region, or national 
area, on campus, as well as other places. All of the 
announcements require th applicant to fill out Montana 
state employment applica, ion, PV 25. The application 
includes the veterans an. handicapped section. Job seekers 
are being asked for this information. One would think the 
Civil Rights law would l· a vehicle for those who would 
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challenge veterans preference. Today, there are 47.1 
percent women working in state government. This figure 
denotes an approximate 100% employment gain since the 
Vietnam era. The assistant Secretary of Labor through a 
state Department of Labor and Industry grant, claims both 
positions. The performance is measured by negotiated 
standards, which is negotiated between Veterans Employment, 
Training divisions, and state people. In total placement 
between veterans and eligible people, Montana is out of 
compliance. Montana is approximately 1,500 placements short 
from July 1 to March 1989. The Vietnam veterans are out of 
compliance: 1,299 were placed, but 1,651 should have been 
placed. The disabled veterans is out of compliance: 146 v. 
167. HB 700 follows the pattern of federal law, which is 
supported by national veteran organizations: 1988 and 1989 
policy goals and priorities. 

Hal Manson, Helena, representing the American Legion of 
Montana, stated when the WWII and Korean Veterans came home, 
Montana had a veteran preference. Some veterans used the 
preference and some did not, but preference was available. 
The Vietnam Veterans do not have preference. Manson stated 
he did not say the Vietnam War worse than WWII, but it was 
every bit as bad. The veterans took time out of their 
lives. The Montana veterans preference law ended in 
December 1988. HB 700 takes nothing away from the 
nonmilitary disabled. The disabled people still have their 
law, and the law adequately protects them. HB 700 does not 
create another disabled persons law, but creates a new law 
giving preference to veterans, asking for five additional 
points for the disabled veterans. Women are included under 
HB 700. There are approximately 3,000 women veteran in 
Montana. Approximately 1,500 of the women are Vietnam 
Veterans. These women will have the added benefits if they 
are in the labor market seeking jobs covered by HB 700. The 
Vietnam Veteran are among the largest number of unemployed 
persons in Montana and the nation. The veteran, who serve 
the country in time of war, deserves a chance to gain "a 
little better" than those who do not serve, considering all 
other matters being equal. The Montana American Legion 
strongly supports HB 700 without amendments. 

Rich Brown, Administrator of the Montana Veterans Affairs 
Division, stated he is appearing on behalf of Chairman Bob 
Durkee and all members of the Montana Board of Veterans who 
unanimously endorse HB 700. In five years of working with 
numerous bills surrounding the veterans preference, Mr. 
Brown is comfortable in supporting HB 700. Personally, 
professionally, and as a Vietnam combat veteran, Brown 
stated HB 700 is the best preference bill ever offered. 
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John Mahan, past national commander of the VFW, Helena, 
stated Mahan became involved as an attorney because of the 
right of retention. Mahan stated he was hired as an 
attorney by veterans who worked for Montana for 16 to 21 
year, but were terminated. In a 1960 opinion, Attorney 
General Forrest Anderson stated veteran preference also 
applies to retention: to hire a veteran one day and fire him 
the next does not make sense. Retention is what makes HB 700 
worthwhile. Most veterans have lived in the state from 20 
to 50 years. They are told they can retire after a 
specified number of years. When these people become 
approximately 50-55 years old, the state agencies have 
reorganization. New people come in wanting their friends to 
have particular merit system jobs. These jobs are not 
political jobs appointed by the governor, but jobs within 
the Merit System. The reorganization does away with the 
jobs, and the person who has worked for many years is out. 
For this reason, Mahan stated he believes HB 700 is a just 
law. There are 106,000 veterans in Montana. Mr. Mahan 
believes Montana should not be the only state without 
veterans preference statute. Mr Mahan stated, concerning 
women, he has had the privilege during the past few weeks to 
interview high students for national and state level 
scholarships. Mr. Mahan stated approximately half of the 
girls interviewed are entering military service in order to 
receive scholarships. More women than men are applying for 
scholarships. Therefore, Mr. Mahan believes the law will 
equalize, if given a chance. 

George Poston, Helena, Montana, United Veterans of Montana, 
stated there are veterans testifying to say they don't need 
HB 700. The law, as it is, is working for others because 
the veterans are not getting jobs. Statistics show the 
working age veterans represents the highest group, or level 
of people leaving the state, so many so, that Montana may 
lose one of our U.S. Representatives. The 22-44 age bracket 
is the group leaving, and the majority are veterans. 

Walt Wheeling, 1120 Billings, Ave, Helena, representing the 
Ex-prisoners of War and the American Defenders of the 
Corregidor, stated support of HB 700. 

Larry Longfellow, Quartermaster Adjutant, Veterans of 
Foreign Wars, offered support of HB 700. Mr. Longfellow 
submitted written testimony. (Exhibit 1) 

Andy Gruel, 1823 Broadway, Helena, MT, stated support of 
HB 700. 

John Denherder, 3333 Canyon Ferry Road, East Helena, 
Department of Montana Disabled Veterans and 32nd Degree 
Mason, stated he is a veteran of three war time eras and 
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three uniformed services. Mr. Denherder wonders what has 
happened to America's respect when Americans lose veteran 
preference acts. Mr. Denherder believes it a national and 
ship-of-state disgrace. 

Dick Baumberger, 5495 N. Montana Ave., Helena, Montana, 
representing the Disabled American Veterans, stated he finds 
the situation frustrating. Baumberger stated he sat through 
the House hearing and heard the handicapped testify 
concerning their needs for handicapped parking, which they 
received. Mr Baumberger stated he (as a veteran) feels like 
a second class Montana citizen. He has not voted against 
school bills issues, and, now, he finds it frustrating to 
hear others testify against veterans's needs. 

LLtt of Testifying Opponents and What Group They Represent: 

Lauri Ekanger, Administrator, representing the State 
Personnel Division. 

TESTIMONY: 

Laurie Ekanger, State Personnel Division, Administrator of 
the Personnel Division, representing the State Executive 
Branch, State Revenue, stated she has heard proponents imply 
veterans are not getting state government jobs. The 
department surveyed the work force in August to find 20% of 
the state managers are veterans. The proponents of HB 700 
say there is no preference, this is not true. There is a 
preference period, which is 15 years after a war. We have 
not had a recent war. The Vietnam War preference period has 
expired. The preference kicks in again any time there is a 
new war or preventive campaign, like Grenada or the Persian 
Gulf. The way the existing preference works is: The non­
veteran must be significantly more qualified in order to get 
a job over the veteran. By contrast, HB 700 will set up a 
preference for peace time veterans, volunteers, non-resident 
veterans, retired veterans, and anyone who serves for six 
months in the military. HB 700 also includes relatives. HB 
700 vastly expands veterans preference. Unlike the federal 
government, Montana does not administer civil service tests 
for all state jobs. If the state had sophisticated 
resources, Montana could add points to the task force. 
Hiring for Montana state jobs is completely decentralized. 
Each state agency has devised its own unsophisticated 
methods of hiring. Actually, HB 700 means there is no 
preference because there are no tests on which to add 
points. The legislature is being asked to take someone 
else's law and slap the law on Montana, even though it 
doesn't fit. State managers believe it is one thing to give 
preference to someone starting work in state government, but 
after the initial hiring, everyone should have an equal 
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chance for advancement. No one should be able to sit back 
and enjoy preference for their entire career. People, who 
deal with "advantaged people", know when personnel issues 
are decided on issues other than merit, and the highest 
achievers are not rewarded, and the entire work force is 
discouraged. The highest achievers are especially 
discouraged. 

Ekanger stated work forces were reduced in 1982 with massive 
layoffs in state agencies, local government, non-profit 
organization and vocational technical centers. The Depart­
ment of Labor and Industry were two division devastated by 
the layoffs. The department made one division out of two 
divisions. Both divisions had collective bargaining 
agreements. HB 700 does not apply to collective bargaining, 
nor would it have covered the 1982 layoff situation. HB 700 
provides solutions, but does not fit the problem. HB 700 
does not exempt temporary provision and job training 
programs from hiring preference. Temporary positions will 
be a major problem. The Department of Institutions 
characterized the state agency problems concerning temporary 
situations. The purpose of the law is to give the state 
agencies direction. HB 700 fits the federal bureaucracy, 
but does not present useful direction. Veterans hold 36% of 
state management jobs, 41% of Law Enforcement Jobs, 52% of 
state skilled craft jobs. Ekanger asked the committee to let 
government concentrate on excellence and to service to the 
public. Ms Ekanger encouraged the committee not to pass HB 
700. (Exhibit 2) 

Leroy H. Schramm, 33 S. Last Chance, Helena, Montana Univer­
sity System lobbyist, stated the university system is the 
second largest public employer covered by HB 700. (Exhibit 
3) A war time veteran qualifies for one preference no 
longer than 15 years following separation of service or no 
longer than 5 years following December 20, 1983, the year 
the act was passed, or whatever is later. Effectively, 
December 20, 1988, the war time preference is no longer, 
except for those who have received campaign badges. If there 
is going to be a preference, something has to be done. HB 
700 raises so many questions, and it is not the answer. The 
present act, which expired in part on December 20, 1988, is 
still on the books, but covers only war time veterans. The 
Korean and the Vietnam Vet deserve something for defending 
their country. HB 700 does not limit jurisdiction to just 
these people. HB 700 allows retirees to get preference. HB 
700 is supposed to be modeled after the federal act. 
According to federal retention standings, a retired member 
of a uniform service is considered preference eligible only 
if the members meets at least one of the following consider­
ation: 1) The person is a disabled veteran; 2) The person's 
retiree pay is based on less than twenty years service; 3) 
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the person has been in the civil service for more than 
twenty-five years; 4) The person is retired at the rank of 
major or above is eligible only if disabled. The federal 
government puts a real restriction on retirees. HB 700 does 
not. HB allows double dipping. The present act says in 
order to get extra benefits, the disabled veteran must have 
a 30% compensable service connected disability. The present 
act requires the person have a honorable discharge. The 
government education project, called military discharge 
upgrading, tries to get people with general discharge upgra­
ded to honorable discharges. Congress has differentiated 
between general discharges and honorable discharges. The 
present law requires the individual to be a Montana resident 
before collecting preference eligibility is granted. HB 700 
allows any veteran from any state to qualify. The coverage 
is further broadened to include all educational 
institutions. Among those covered are student employees who 
work as temporary and part time employees. Under the state 
work-study program, if there is a vet and a non-vet who 
start working at the same time together, but due to cuts, 
the vet will stay and the non vet will be terminated. The 
education sector would like to be able to make a termination 
decision based on a need factor. written testimony was 
submitted. (Exhibit 3) 

Jim Nys, Box 5 Clancy, MT, handicapped Vietnam Veteran, 
State agency personnel officer and personnel consultant to 
many private businesses, stated opposition to HB 700. 
(Exhibit 4) 

Connie Cole, Interdepartmental Coordinating Committee for 
Women, submitted written testimony. (Exhibit 5) 

Bob Anderson, Helena, Montana School Board Association, 
stated when the previous act was drafted in 1982 the schools 
were not included. The main reason, in many cases, was the 
people who hire within the school systems are volunteers. 
Any time the law is complicated, litigation results. An 
example HB 700 could bring. On page nine, the bill deals 
with automatic preference for veterans during a reduction in 
force. An example: Teacher A has taught for four years and 
has obtained tenure. Teacher B has taught for only one 
year, but has taught for eight years elsewhere. Teacher B 
is a nontenure teacher, but is a veteran. Under HB 700, as 
Mr. Anderson understands the bill, the person with the 
veterans preference would automatically be rehired over the 
person with tenure. Mr. Anderson questioned whether or not 
the person would be rehired due to possible litigation. The 
case could be litigated for a long time. Mr. Anderson urged 
the committee not to accept HB 700. 
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Beverly Gibson, Montana Association of Counties, presented 
written testimony prepared by John Pemberton, Director, 
Personnel and Labor Relations, Missoula County. Mr. Pember­
ton could not attend the hearing due to inclement weather. 
(Exhibit 6) 

Tim Harris, Montana Independent Living Project, 38 S. Last 
Chance, Helena, MT, stated somewhere, sometime, in society 
determines between Legislative attitudes of the minds and 
hearts and people making law. Tim Harris believes a per­
son's ability, not his disability counts. The idea of a 
veterans preference, separate from disability preference, 
has been introduced in the past sessions. The concept has 
been a cause of division between veterans and the disabled, 
and has led to non-productivity in other important areas. 
Name calling and mistrust on both side has been an issue. 
Why there are sides, in either cases, is a mystery. There 
is too much to be done which requires cooperation on everyo­
ne's part. Working together brings about advancement. Mr 
Harris stated he is not in favor of preference. Anyone who 
is hired in or retained in any position should be the most 
qualified person. A good working situation does not result 
when a person is forced to hire a particular person because 
of a disability. Veterans, disabled veterans, and disabled 
civilians should be treated equally in employment. There 
are a number of disabled who were injured prior to age 
eighteen and did not have an opportunity to join the armed 
services. Mr. Harris stated he is included in this 
category, and he would have joined if he had a choice. Mr. 
Harris urged the committee not to accept HB 700. 

Corlan Gee (Corkey) BushJDirectory, Montana State Univer­
sity, Human Resources, Affirmative Action, Bozeman, MT, 
submitted written testimony. (Exhibit 7) 

Diane Sands, Executive Director of the Montana Women Lobby, 
Helena, MT, submitted written testimony. (Exhibit 8) 

Mary Vant Hull, City Commissioner, 416 E. Story, Bozeman, MT 
59715, submitted written testimony. (Exhibit 9) 

Waesiions From Committee Members: 

Senator Hofman, stated a constituent, a thirty-year veteran 
and former Gallatin County Democratic Chairman, finds HB 700 
to be discriminatory against women. Representative 
Pavlovich stated women belong to the armed forces, therefore 
they would be included in the legislation. 

Senator Hofman asked why the vet's father is discriminatory 
against, when his mother is given special treatment accord­
ing to the language of the bill. Representative stated 
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perhaps it is assumed the father has a job within the categ­
ory. 

Senator Hofman asked about the constitutionality of HB &700. 
Representative Pavlovich stated the question of constitutio­
nality may arise if an out-of-state veteran was not hired, 
due to the fact when the person entered the military ser­
vice, the nation did not care which state he signed the 
papers to enlist. Pavlovich stated the other states have 
the language, and they are in compliance to federal law. 

Senator Hofman asked why the bill excludes collective bar­
gaining. Collective bargaining is dealt with in the same 
manner, in compliance to federal law. 

Senator Blaylock stated, as he understands the legislation, 
HB 700 opens veterans preference wide open for veterans. 
Anyone, who served in the armed forces, are classified as 
veterans. The 350,000 troops currently serving in Europe 
will be veterans upon dismissal. Senator Blaylock stated 
there are good points to HB 700, but the testimony given 
today is concerning the individuals who fought. Senator 
Blaylock stated he is prepared to offer an amendment to 
specify and define combat veterans. Senator Blaylock asked 
Representative Pavlovich if he would object to the amend­
ment. Representative Pavlovich stated he would object 
because the Veterans presented HB 700 and asked no amend­
ments be attached. 

Senator Lynch stated the constitutionality of the"resident" 
has been ruled unconstitutional. The case concerned a wel­
fare issue. A residential requirement cannot be adopted 
since the resident requirement has been ruled 
unconstitutional by the u.S. Supreme Court. 

Senator Lynch asked Dan Antonietti about "reduction in 
force". Mr. Antonietti stated the federal law is an ab­
solute. There are three federal government registers con­
cerning "reduction in force: They are: 1) the non-veteran: 
2) the veteran with 20% service connected: and 3) the veter­
an with 30% or more. This issue would be the "tie breaker" 
in the law. Everything must be equal before a veteran's 
preference can be made. 

Senator Lynch questioned the general discharge status, 
stating there is nothing dishonorable about a general dis­
charge. The federal law calls both an honorable discharge 
and a general discharge to be a discharge under honorable 
conditions. There is a certain stigma attached to a general 
discharge. Ninety-five percent of discharged people receive 
an honorable discharge. Senator Lynch stated the five addi­
tional percentile would included bad conduct, dishonorable 
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discharge or other conditions. Mr Antonietti stated he was 
seventeen when he enlisted in the US Navy. Prior to active 
duty, Mr. Antonietti stated he was in an automobile accident 
and confined in a private hospital for forty-three days. 
The Navy could not transfer Mr. Antonietti to a military 
hospital, Farragut, Idaho, due to medical conditions. Mr. 
Antonietti stated he has a U.S. Navy Certificate of Dis­
charge Under Honorable Conditions. Later, Mr Antonietti 
served in the army, and was discharged. The discharge was 
an U.S. Army Discharge under honorable conditions. The 
difference is "under honorable conditions". The federal 
definition qualifies and defines military separation. There 
is a~" other than honorable discharge" classification. HB 
700 does not include any veteran discharged under other than 
honorable conditions. 

Senator Keating stated at one time the State had HB 700 law 
in Montana law. Mr. Antonietti stated the previous 1921 law 
was stronger, absolute. The point system was in the law. 
The 1921 law was amended thirteen different times to con­
sider WWII, Korea, Vietnam, and public law. The civilian 
handicapped was included in 1927. This is the bill that was 
repealed by the 1983 special session. Currently, the states 
of Massachusetts, New York, Illinois, and other states are 
absolute law. Montana legislation is a mini version of 
federal law. Senator Keating stated Montana does not have a 
point hiring system, but section 2 and section 6 alleges to 
point hiring systems. Senator Keating asked if HB 700 will 
replace the present hiring system. Senator Keating stated 
section 2 qualifies whenever a public employer uses a 
squared procedure, they use the term regarding point 
preference. If a public employe uses a point system, they 
must employ the specified procedure. Since there is not a 
point system, the law doesn't apply. HB 700 continues to 
read in section 6: " now the department of Administration 
shall adopt rules implementing sections one through five, 
which sets up a point system. Senator Keating stated HB 700 
will replace what we already have. The legislation says the 
state of Montana shall adopt a point system. This is a 
change of the current hiring system. 

Laurie Ekanger stated the department does not feel the law 
requires the point system. The department would draft rules 
that reflect the intent of the law. The department would 
write rules that would read: "If you use the point system, 
then this is how the department will apply the preference." 
A mandate to make all agencies adopt a point systems would 
be beyond the scope of the law. Senator Keating stated if 
any hiring point in state and local government wanted to 
employ a point system, they could, but if they did not want 
to they did not have to. Senator Keating stated the veteran 
preference would only apply in those areas where a point 
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system was utilized. There would not be a veterans's 
preference if there were no agencies using a point system. 
Ms Ekanger state yes. 

Senator Blaylock asked what part of state government uses a 
point system. Ms Ekanger relied the hiring is so 
decentralized that the department only reviews applicant 
statistics. Ms Ekanger stated most agencies use a plus and 
minus system, but some agencies convert the system to 
points. 

Senator Keating asked how many school districts, counties, 
university system, and other state businesses use the point 
system. Point system are used in various phases of school 
related hiring, depending on choice. There is not a uniform 
system used for all school districts. Many applicants are 
received, therefore the trustees must devise a point system 
to assist in sorting applicants. Senator Keating asked if 
the trustees thought they would deal with tenure teachers, 
they could opt not to use a point system. Mr. Anderson 
reiterated the nontenure, military veteran teacher, having 
eight years teaching experience, would be hired before the 
tenure teacher. This situation will cause major litigation 
problems. The Montana School Board Association would try 
to advise districts to stay away from point systems. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

Representative Pavlovich stated the information pamphlet, 
which he handed out, contains other pertinent information. 
Representative Pavlovich stated HB 700 passed second reading 
in the House 77 to 22 and third reading 82 to 17. The 
veterans want the bill to remain unamended. (Exhibit 10) 

DISPOSITION OF HOUSE BILL 508 

Discussion: 

Tom Gomez, Legislative Council Analyst, stated the amendment 
makes a technical change in the title to reflect a change 
made in the House in Section 1 to limit the absolute 
preference over other applicants for positions coming 
vacant, if the position is consistent to the workers 
physical condition and vocational abilities. The second 
amendment clarifies that the absolute preference will be 
provided to an injured worker only to the extent allowed by 
law. The employer is released from the provisions of the 
subsections providing for the preference, and the option to 
have insurance coverage during the period of injury if the 
employee is terminated pursuant to other provisions of the 
law, or two years have elapsed from the date of the injury. 
The last amendment provides for the preservation of the 
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rights of those individuals, who rights had matured into the 
law. It also clarifies the law does not pertain to any 
procedures begun before effective date of the act. It also 
provides a severability clause to eliminates possible 
conflict between this law or other law. (Exhibit 11) 

Amendments and Votes: 

Senator Blaylock moved the amendment. The motion carried. 

Recommendation and Vote: 

Senator Blaylock moved HB 508, as amended. 

Senator Keating, as a substitute motion, moved AS AMENDED, 
NOT BE CONCURRED IN. A roll call voted was taken. Senators 
Keating, Hofman, Devlin, Nathe, and Aklestad voted Yes. 
Senators Lynch, Pipinich, Manning, and Blaylock voted No. 

Senator Blaylock requested a Minority Report. 

DISPOSITION OF HOUSE BILL 639 

AMENDMENT AND VOTE: 

Senator Lynch moved DO PASS recommendation on HB 639 

DISCUSSION: 

Senator Lynch stated the man who works all the time and 
always shows up should get something for his efforts. The 
person who refuses to work Saturday or keeps missing work 
actually receives the same amount or more than the person 
who works all the time. 

Senator Keating stated the old system of tapping into the 
unemployment Insurance Fund got the state into trouble. In 
1983, the fund was broke, and the state had to make 
adjustments. The employer's premium was increased so the 
fund could get out of the red. The employer has not had a 
break. Now the break can be given. The time is not right 
for the passage of HB 639. Do not tap the unemployment 
insurance fund for more benefits. Do not put the state into 
the same previous situation. Address legislation to take 
care of people not working overtime or Saturdays. The 
financial break will be awarded in approximately a month. 
The break will let people stay in business and employed. 

Recommendation and Vote: 
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A roll call vote was taken on Senator Lynch's motion. 
Senators Lynch, Pipinich, Manning and Blaylock voted YES. 
Senators Keating, Hofman, Devlin, Nathe, and Aklestad voted 
NO. The motion failed. Senator Lynch requested a minority 
report. The committee requested the roll call vote be 
reversed. Therefore, the vote was: BE NarCONCURRED IN, 
with Senators Keating, Hofman, Devlin, Nathe, and Aklestad 
voted YES. Senators Lynch, Pipinich, Manning and Blaylock 
voted NO. 

DISPOSITION OF HOUSE BILL 677 

Recommendation and vote: 

Senator Keating moved HB 677: BE CONCURRED IN 

Senator Lynch seconded the motion. 

The motion passed unanimously. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment At: The meeting was adjourned at 2:52 p.m . 

. Aklestad, Chairman 

GCA/mfe 

Minutes.316 



ROLL CALL 

LABOR COMMITTEE 

51st LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

DATE: ~ 1 /~ 19J'9 
/' 

,-
{ 

PRESENT ABSENT I EXCUSED 

SENATOR TOM KEATING Y. 

SENATOR SAH HOFMAN 
X 

SENATOR J.D. LYNCH 
'/.. 

SENATOR GERRY DEVLIN 
)( 

SENATOR BOB P IPnHCH x. 

SENATOR DENNIS NATHE i.. 

SENATOR RICHARD }~NING "-

SENATOR CHE'l' BLA"iLOCI< X 

SENATOR GARY AKLESTAD .z 



SENA~E STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

Uarch 21, 1989 

HR. PRESIDENT. 
We, your c08lmi t tee on l.abor and EmploYlflt'flt Re 1 ati ons I having had 

under consideration HB 508 (third reading copy blue), 
respectfully report that HB b08 be not concurred in. 

. - Senator Aklestad 

Senator N('~the 

! ........., .. 
'., ,'"..,1/' ~'. 

Senator Hofman 

MAJORITY REPORT 
DE HOT CONCURRED IN 

SpOl"tBor: Darke (Akl~stad) 

,. I 

,/ J L.. -- iL!Lv;XJ~LA t "" - _ 
I Senator' Oe'vlin,' 

I , 
1 / ;- ~ _1"- ... ----~ 

'::..- .... -./l·;~:/:, '> .>" . .-"' J, <./ 
Senator'Keat i!~g' 

I 
o' 

I' 

" 

"'"'----"-- ---

Signed l~C C. ""A~{~'~~ad": Jhairman 



SEMAT.~ STANDING COMMITTEE HEPOR'l' 

Harc'h 21, 1989 

HR. rRt1SI[)~m'j': 

We, Y<iur cOlilmittee on Labor and Employmt:nt Relcltiotls, having had 
under consideration HB 508 (third reading copy blue), 
respectfully report that HB 508 be concurred in. 

/'. ,/;3 . !:!h(-l~ 
Senat.dr Bl ay J ocl; 

· .. ....:. .. ~_.4_4 __ · _. ___ .... ___ . .. 

Seoatol Htmn:i ng 

HI NOltITY fHU'ORT 
BE CONCURRED 1M 

. \ 
" , 



SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

March 21, 1989 

HR. PRESIDENT: 
W€, YOU!' cOlllluitt€e on 1..abor and Employment RelbtiQJls, having hftd 

under consideration HB 639 (third reading copy blue), 
re6pectfully report that HS 639 be not concurred in. 

-"--'-____ ..d..; ', .. < .. " ... j' 

Senator Aklestad 

, 
"1'''-. r 

. "~~"~.:~:.:L:::.::L __ .~-'~_. 
Se na.toI' Ho iman 

/ 
./ 

HA.JOR1'tY R~rOR" 
BE HO~ CONCURRED 1M 

Spongor: Dri~col1 (Aklestad) 

.J;:' '"", 



SENATE STANDING COHHITTEE REPORT 

Hareh 21, 1989 

HI{. PRF;SIDENT: 
We, your co~mittee on Labor and Employment Relatioon, 

under consideration HB 639 (third reading copy 
respectfully report that UD 639 be concurred in. 

having hEld 
blue), 

Sponsorl Driscoll (Blaylock) 

Sena'tor Blaylock 

Senator" Hanni ng 

HHWRITY REI'O{:<'l' 
BE CONCUIHUm IN 



S.~KATE STANDING CON.HITTEE REPORT 

Har{~h 16 t 19B9 

MP. PRESIDENT, 
We, your co~mittee on Labor and Employ~enL RelationB, having had 

under consideration US 617 (third reading copy blue), 
respectfully report that HB 677 be concurred in. 

DE CONCURRED Ht 

Signed; 

Sponeors Driscoll (Keating) 

r?"·:·· 
.---"",(/_'.~:~-~~~-~---..---. 

Gary C. Aklestad, Chairman 



STAN STEPHENS 
GOVERNOR 

February 21, 1989 

Larry H. Longfellow 
Quartermaster Adjutant 
Veterans of Foreign Wars 
P.O. Box 6228 
Helena, MT 59604 

Dear Larry: 

ftatr of montana 
t>ffict of tltr C5ourrnor 

ijrlrna, Siontana 59&20 
406·444·3111 

SENATE LABOR & EMPLOYMENT 
EXHIBIT NO ~ ~ ;-~ 

DATL ..3-Y~-~ II 
BILL NO._ //d7tJd 

I have your letter of February 15, 1989 and the accompanying 
Resolution on Veterans' Preference. 

Thank you very much for sending this along to 
advise my legislative representatives dealing 
affairs to closely monitor this resolution as it 
through the legislature. 

Sincerely, 

STAN STEPHENS 
Governor 

me and I will 
with veterans' 

makes its way 



;'. [",': 

-.' ' ................................ : 
1988-1989 PRIORITY GOALS 

f I'''· ' SENATE LABOR & EMPLOYMlNT hortly after the 89th National Convention in Chicago, National 
EXHIBIT NO. l 2- ittees met in Kansas City and Washington to establish priorities for the 
OAT 3-/" -8" 88-89 year, based on the resolutions adopted by the delegates in Chicago. F I

~ 

BILL NO. /U lOt) LEGISLATIVE GOALS 
Elevate the VA 

We fully support elevating the Vet­
eransAdministration to an executive 
department and specifying the Ad­
ministrator of Veterans Affairs as a 
member of the President's Cabinet. 

[On October 25, President Reagan 
signed the appropriate legislation 
elevating the VA to the Department of 
Veterans Affairs.] 

An Adequate VA Budget 

We prevail upon the Congress of 
the United States to completely fund 
those portions of the Veterans Admin­
istration budget as required to main­
tain the integrity of the entire VA 
benefit and health-care system and to 
completely support efforts for future 
health-care needs. 

COLAs 

Full cost-of-living adjustments at 
least equal to the change in the Con­
sumer Price Index (CPI) be provided 
annually for all recipients of VA com­
pensation and for all military retirees. 

Herbicide Exposure 

We actively support liberalizing the 
criteria to establish as service con­
nected any disability associated with 
herbicide exposure. 

VA Construction Budget 

We call upon the Congress of the 
United States to provide an adequate 
annual funding level to allow the VA 
to plan now and initiate ftew construc­
tion efforts to meet the immediate 
future needs of our veterans. 

Home loan Guaranty 

We strongly encourage the Congress 
to maintain the VA Home Loan Guar­
anty Program as the most viable and 
desirable means of home financing 
for veterans. 

Veterans' Vocational Training 
and Retraining .1' 

Establish a National Veterans V, , 

tional Training and Retraining 1\ 
gram, administered by the Assist 
Secretary for Veterans Emplo~·li' 
and Training, that will assist veten' 
to avoid obsolescence in the W\ 
place through recurring vocati<x I' 
skills training, relocation in('ent~' 
and income support while in traini' 

Veterans' Federal I 
Employment Opportunities i 

Implement a Veterans I"t>d(>ral Fl 
ployment No~competitive Appoc' 
ment ~.ogram for which all vet~n~i 
are ebglble regardless of ERA; a I 

An Open National Cemetery that implementing regulations st~ 
Actively support necessary 1egisla- the merit of hiring veterans -: 

tion to provide our nation's veterans particular, recently separated a:,1 
with an open national cemetery in-&_d_lS_' abled veterans. jl 
every state. Veterans' Preference ! 

Veterans' Education 

Revitalize veterans' educational 
programs to provide assistance on a 
recurring basis to those veterans who 
are educationally disadvantaged, in 
particular, those who are dislocated 
workers by capitalizing upon cooper­
ative education programs, private 
learning centers and Title IV of the 
Higher Education Amendment Act of 
1986. 

Call upon the Congress to repl:: 
Section 702, Public Law 94-502, a h, 

to reestablish veterans' preference I 
veterans separated under honoral, 
conditions from active duty in tiJ 
Armed Forces after having sen. 
more than 180 consecutive days, ott 
than for training. That veterans',~ 
erence be assured and applied 
each level of the federal sele . 
process and that a distinct vetera: 
~rogram staff element be establish:1 
m all OPM offices. III 

SECURITY GOALS 
National Defense 

Our National Security Program for 
1988-1989 reaffirms our firm commit­
ment to a strong national defense. 
The wide range of threats to our 
security and that of our allies and the 
vigorous challenges posed by the 
Soviet leadership require a national 
defense fully capable of deterring 
these threats to peace. A strong na-

1& VFW: DECEMBER 1988 

tional defense, in cornmon with strong 
and supportive allies, is the founda­
tion of a foreign poliey able to respond 
successfully to the global challenge of 
Communism. 
Military Strength and 
Arms Redudions 

The VFW supports a national de­
fense that provides fully for our secur­
ity requirements at home and abroad 
We continue to urge a comprehensive 

modernization and research progn 
for our conventional and stratJ'" 
forces. Our conventional forces rn . 
be expanded to keep pace with 
ever-increasing range of threats. 
~e ~y shoul~ . ~e filled ~ 

mamtained at 28 divisions to mil 
adequately accomplish its missia 
The Naval forces should be expanq 
to 15 aircraft carriers, while t; 
Marine Corps should be fully rna 
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PERSONNEL SEPARATIONS 635-200 
(15 April 1986 Update) 

A. HONORABLE: a separation with honor 

DillE 

BILL NO. 

B. GENERAL: a separation under honorable conditions 
C. UNDER OTHER THAN HONORABLE CONDITIONS: administrative 

separation under conditions other than honorable 
D. DISHONORABLE: a discharge pursuant only to an approved 

sentence of a :gEmeral court-martial 
E. BAD CONDUCT: a discharge pursuant only to an approved 

sentence of a general or special court-marshal 

1. Separation upon expiration of enlistment or fulfillment of service 
obligation, ,will be awarded a character of service of HONORABLE, 
unless an entry level separation is required. 

2. Separation for Convenience of the Goyernment will be awarded a 
'character of service of HONORABLE, UNDER HONORABLE CONDITIONS or an 
entry level separation. 

a) Exclusion from Applicability 
b) Secretarial Authorit~ 
c) Separation of sole surviving sons or daughters 
d) Separation of surviving family members 
e) Inability to perform prescribed duties due to parenthood 
f) Lack of jurisdiction 
g) Discharge of aliens not lawfully admitted to the U.S. 
h) Separation of personnel who did not meet procurement 

medical fitness standards 
i) Discharge for failure after enlistment· to qualify 

medically for flight training 
j) Separation because of personality disorder 
k) Concealment of arrest record 
1) Failure to meet weight control standards 

3. Separation because of Dependency or Hardship will be awarded a 
character of service of HONORABLE, UNDER HONORABLE CONDITIONS or an 
entry level separation. 

4. ~eparation because of~~ive Enlistments and Inductions will be 
awarded a character of service of HONORABLE, GENERAL DISCHARGE, 
UNDER OTHER THAN HONORABLE CONDITIONS or an entry level separation. 

a) Minority 
bi Erroneous enlistments, reenlis~ments, or extensions 
c) Defective or unfulfilled enlistment or reenlistment 

agreement.s 
d) Fraud~lent entry 

5. Separation of Enlisted Women.- Pregnancy will be awarded a character 
of service of HONORABLE, UNDER HONORABLE CONDITIONS or an entry level 
separatic'!~. 

o. Separation due to Alcohol or Other Drug Abuse Rehabilitation Failure 
will be awarded a character of service of HONORABLE, UNDER HONORABLE 
CONDITIONS. 



7. Discharge for the Good of the Service normally an OTHER THAN 
HONORP..BLE DISCHARGE certificate is appropriate. 

8. Entry level Separation is UNCHARACTERIZED 

9. Retirement tor Length of S~rvioe will be awarded a character of 
service of HONORABLE 

10. Separation for UnsatisfactorY Performance will be awarded a character 
of s8::-vie:e of HONORABLE, or UNDER HONORABLE CONDITIONS. 

11. Separation for Misconduct normally an OTHER- THAN HONORABLE CONDITIONS 
certificate is appropriate. 

12. Separation for Homosexuality the type of discharge will refiect the 
character of the member's service, normally,OTHER THAN HONORABLE 
CONDITIONS. 

SENATE LABOR & EMPLOYMENT 

[XP,IPIT NO.~~ 5:rf /j 
D/\iE-.J~_--,b~9 __ _ 

/ 
BILL NO. 1/../3 74 tJ 
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o~1:\11'.3~ ::-7. v=PJl PREFERENCE SUEGROUPSi I 
6\~v:.=OUP'. Within each or !:t.e three tenure groups on a I 

retention register, employees are listed by veteran preference sub- 'j 1 

group. These suhgroups are the same fol" hoth the cornpet1 t1 ve and 

II excepted services. The subgroups are as follows: 

(1) Subgroup AD 1ncludes eRC'.h preference eligible employee 1 

who has a compensahle service-coQnected n1sab111 ty of 30 percent or 

more. 

11 
11 

(2) Subgroup A includes each preference eligihle employee -, 1 

(~' ~r- • ~ t 'ti ~Z: ~ I'· 3D ~ I not in subgroup AD. ~,.~... o.c..,~ - ~ -c ... - ... i' I 
(3) Suhgroup B includes each employee not eligible ror 1 

veteran preference. '. 

Within each group, all errployees in subgroup Bare re-, 

leas'ed before a.:ny employee 1n subgroup A 1s released; and all employees 

1n subgroup A are released before any 1n sub6l"OUP AD. Within each sub-

group .. employees are re!eaSed in the order of their service dates be-

11 
III 

11 
1 

l 1 

g1nn1ng With the most recent service date. \'<'hen employees in the same 

retent10n subgroup have identical service dates and are tied for release, 

the agency determines the order in which the t1ed employees are released. II 
See section 4-4 for exceptions pennitted to this regular ordel' of 1 

release. J 1 

III 

'11 
1 

J 1 

l II 

J 1 
I 



IT WAS A HANDICAPPED INDIVIDUAL THAT LED TO AN ABSOLUTE HIRING 
PREFERENCE FOR VETERANS AND HANDICAPPED PEOPLE - NOT A VETERAN. 
FEDERAL TAX DOLLARS HELPED PAY FOR PART OF THE COST OF VIVIAN CABTREE'S 
LAWSUIT AGAINST THE MONTANA STATE LIBRARY. 

I WAS A MEMBER OF THE INTERIM LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE TO STUDY AND 
RECOMMEND CHANGES IN THE LAW TO A POSSIBLE SPECIAL LEGISLATIVE SESSION. 

THIS SPECIAL SESSION WAS CALLED BY GOVERNOR SCHWINDEN FOR DECEMBER 12, 
1983. DURING THE DELIBERATIONS IN DISCUS~ING THE ISSUES THERE WERE 22 

. -
AMENDMENTS ACTED ON BY THIS CHAMBER BEFORE GOING TO A NEW FREE 
CONFERENCE COMMITTEE. THERE WAS NEVER A COMPROMISE BETWEEN VETERANS 
AND WOMEN ON THE ISSUES OF THE PRESENT LAW. THE TRUE COMPROMISE WAS 
IN HB 9 INTRODUCED BY JOE BRAND WHICH WAS TABLED IN COMMITTEE. 
CONSEQUENTLY, I ALONG WITH THIRTY'TWO OTHER MEMBERS OF THIS ASSEMBLY 
VOTED AGAINST THE PRESENT LAW. 
1983 

T~IS VOTE TOOK PLACE ON DECEMBER 17, 

THE PRESENT LAW IS UNCONSTITUTIONAL. A RECENT SUPREME COURT DECISION 
RULED THAT RESIDENTIAL REQUIREMENTS FOR VETERANS IS NOT IN ACCORDANCE 
WITH THEIR CONSTITUTIONAL RIGHTS. 

,::. -.. 

. - '. . , • .' - •. • . ~.: 1"" 
IN .THE ATTORNEY .GENERAL OF N.Y. v SOTO-LOPEZ DECISION, THE UNITED 

..- .. . 

STATES SUPREME COURT RECENTLY RULED THAT frTATES MAY NO LONGER EXCLUDE 

VETERANS FROM ,THEIR PREFERENCE SYSTEM BASED ~ON A.rRESIDENCYREQUIREMENT. 
~. _~ ~ • ':' •• ~ : • .; •• '..... • .. .10 '. _ ~ • , _ -'" _ ; • _" :: • ': • ". '.' • 

IN RELEASING THE DECISION, JUSTICE WILLIAM J. BRENN~N. STATED IN T,HE 
I':" ,-, j, ': - ", _ ~. • .. ,' · ... 1. • ... . , ",.,. ~ "II ..... '.. • • p ;-. _ • • p' • • -. ~ ," - • - - '. • •••• ::. '.' '." 

MAIN OPINION _. THAT ,"\I~ .J1EMBERS .OF ,THE ARMED FORCES SERVE THE NATION AS A 
,.,_, ,:;,;,_. ' .• ' ~: .:.'~ -'.', ~ • ..... 1'. - -._ •. :" ___ .~. "":"'" • ", ~v •• -.., 

WHOLE .~I. __ AND FURTHER NOTED. TI:"IE NATION'S., LONG-STANDING POLICY _ FOR II 
. ,.~... .; c .: - ,-' . _. " .. : . ,.r. 4> _ . '... -. _ 6" i ':... . :_.... . _. .... " ..... 

COMPENSATING VETERANS FOR THEIR SACRIFICES II JUSTICE BRENNAN 

STATED THAT RESIDENCY.REQUIREMENTS VIOLATES.THE .EQUAL PROTECT~O~ CLAUSE 
-·t_ "L .. r"."1'4. ::' -,_,", . ',_ .:.-: ...... ..,: .. - .. : •.. : .... ::- ,~ .• '.:" 

OF THE .14TH AMENDMENT .AND IS.A.RESTRICTION .ON, THE CONSTITUT~ONAL ~IGHTS 
._, .!~ -~, .; .... ,. ,~. _. ~: : ,~ - -. -: -' .. : .. " "... '. - -. ~ .. -..~' :.:-: .. ' " -'.-~ 

TO TRAVEL. 

.SENATE1~,BOR & EMPLOYMENT 

EXHiBIT NO.,L -2- I:) 11; 
DATE.. 3-1t;_ 
BILL NO. #If Z dO 



\ 
It might appear that the Civil Rights Act of 1964 would 

provide an effective vehicle for establishing a prima facie case 

of discrimination against women through the' use of statistics. 

This would then shift the burden to the defendant (government) to 

, , 
. / 

justify its practice of extending preference to veterans-particularly 

in those jurisdictions where such preference is absolute. 

However, in enacting Section 712 of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 

[42 U.S.C., Section 2000(e), et seq.], Congress specifically 

exempted veterans preference from attack under the act: "Nothing 

contained in this subchapter shall be construed to repeal or 

modify any federal, state, territorial" or local law creating 

special rights or preference for veterans." 
I 

As a result, the Civil Rights Act has generally not been an 

avenue of approach for those who would challenge veterans preference. 
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f.' - l~ BORi EMPLOYMENT 
otN"I", ,. ~g 'tIt 

,1 -n''1' '"10 ~c .. !t.t [; t1 ','\ \ '" ~'---7 

bAiL- 3- 1(,- £ 1 .< 

I'LL NO (Ig 7d () - ~ 

Mr. Justice John C. Sheehy, dissenting: 

The majority has given the statehouse gangs a blueprint 

on how to avoid the veterans' preference in job hiring. 

Simply parse the experience of the favored non-veteran into 

as many segments as needed, and award each segment the 

maximum points. " 

The'successful applicant here was employed for ten years 

as an "operations assistant" at the locai office of the 

Federal Land Bank. She did clerical and stenographic work. 

For that experience her job was segmented as follows: 

Clerical office experience 6 points 
Deeds and property descriptions 12 points 
Mapping 12 points 
Typing 8 points 
Calculators 8 points 
Other machines 6 points 

Total 52 points 

Olson had done work as a surveyor, had 

completed a real estate training course, held a 

estate license for the state of Idaho, and 

experience. Witness his comparable 

Deeds and property descriptions 
Calculators 
Other machines 

scoring: 

4 points 
4 points 
o points 

successfully 

current real 

had computer 

The "other machines" for which the successful applicant 

got maximum points were a bank proof machine, a bank posting 

machine, and a copy machine. The scorers did not include the 

water cooler, but probably would have if needed. None of 

these machines is used by an appraisal clerk except the copy 

machine, the technical difficulty of which can be mastered by 

a first-grader. The scorers ignored Olson's computer 

experience. 

- 11 -
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Having rigged the scores for the successful applicant, 

the scorers then ignored the law, which declares that if the 

applicants are substantially equally qualified, the veterans' 

preference is decisive. Olson could not be hired under the 

scorers' view unless he had the highest score, but then he 

would not have to calIon his pre=erence rights. Thus is the 

veterans' preference emasculated. 
,. 

Olson is not' only a Viet Nam veteran, but is also a 

certified handicapped person. He was entitled to the job on 

both counts. l1e should make sure h~t it. 

C /v-'Iv.-," c; /.'YtJJ_!Ny 
I) Justice I 

I ' 

I concur in the foregoing dissent of Justice Sheehy. 

- 12 -



Department of Administration 
Testimony OPPOSING House Bill 700 
Veteran's Employment Preference 

1. Montana's Veteran's and Handicapped Civilian's Preference 
Act works fine. 
a. It is still in effect and grants a meaningful 

preference to war and campaign veterans for 15 years 
following discharge. 

b. Disabled veterans receive a preference for as long as 
they remain disabled. 

c. The proponent's claim that Montana no longer has a 
. veteran's employment preference is UNTRUE. 

2. A major effect of HB 700 is to extend the preference to 
PEACE-TIME veterans and many of their relatives. 
a. Veterans who enlisted and served 180 days in the U.S. 

in peace-time would have equal preference to returning 
combat veterans under HB 700. 

b. When the peace-time veteran dies, their surviving 
spouse would have a greater preference than the 
returning combat veteran. 

3. HB 700 extends a preference to veterans in promotions and 
reductions in force. 
a. Merit could no longer be a primary factor in retention 

of public employees. 
b. Unless a peace-time veteran had "unacceptable" 

performance, they have a life-time preference against a 
layoff. 

c. This bill could significantly complicate the process 
required to layoff public workers and increase the 
risk of wrongful discharge law suits. 

4. Under current law, veteran's hold a significant number of 
state government jobs. 
a. 36% of management jobs, 40.7% of law enforcement jobs, 

and 52.2% of skilled craft jobs. 

5. HB 700 provides a point preference where numerically scored 
selection procedures are used. 
a. Many public agencies do not use scored procedures and 

no preference would be available. 

6. HB 700 sets up two entirely separate preference laws. 
a. One for the handicapped and a different law for the 

veterans. 

7. Please vote AGAINST House Bill 700 

For more information call Laurie Ekanger or Mark Cress, State 
Personnel Division, 444-3871. 
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SEN,\Tt. LA80R & EMPLOYMENT 

E;:H:DIT r~rL_'~ // 
DATE ~~~ ? 

VETERANS IN STATE GOVERNMENT BILL NO. It" 7~ () 
* Veterans Report 3-88 - Workforce 6-88 

EEO-4 CATEGORY Total Workforce vets Total vets % 

A - Off. & Admin. 688 247 36.0 

B - Professionals 2946 650 22.1 

C - Technicians 1879 392 20.7 

D - Pro. Ser. Wrks 614 250 40.7 

E - Paruprofess. 744 128 17.2 

F - Office/Cler. 1393 110 7.9 

G - Skill. Craft 718 375 52.2 

H - Ser/Maint. 445 163 36.6 

TOTALS: 9,377 2315 24.7** 

*Data was collected in a survey of state government employees 
conducted in August of 1987. 

**Veterans are 24.3% of the Civilian Labor Force in Montana (1980 
census) and are 27.6% of the non-clerical jobs in state 
government .. 

I 



SENATE LABOR & EMPLOYMENT 
EXHrBIT r!o_. ~ 3rt' // 

VIETNAM VETERANS IN STATE GOVERNMEN'ilATE __ .5-/£-J / __ 
* Veterans Report 3-88 - Workforce 6-iti NO._...#d 1~-

EEO-4 CATEGORY Total Workforce vets Total vets % 

A - Off. & Admin. 688 86 12.5 

B - Professionals 2946 315 10.7 

C - Technicians 1879 165 8.8 

o - Pro. Ser. Wrks 614 105 17.1 
. 

E - Paraprofess. 744 50 6.7 

F - Office/Cler. 1393 45 3.2 

G - Skill. Craft 718 130 18.1 

H - Ser/Maint. 445 56 12.6 

TOTALS: 9,377 952 10.2** 

*Data was collected in a survey of 
conducted in August of 1987. 

state governmnet employees 

**Vietnam Veterans are 7% of the Civilian Labor 
(1980 census) and are 11.4% of non-clerical 
government .. 

Force in Montana 
jobs in state 

I 
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Office of 'orsonnol Monolomont ~ 1::'.5cn 
Bill NO._ '7t't' 

(6) B1/ trainee stat1U. Separate levels Subpart o'tiMIDn Sian I 
shall be establ1shed for positions fUled 
by an employee in a formally designat- • 351.501 Order 01 retention-eompetitive 
ed trainee or developmental proll'&ln lemce. 
having all of the characteristics cov· (a) Competing employees shall be 
ered in I 351.'l02(e)(1) through (e)(4) classified on a retention register on 
of this part. the basta of their tenure of employ. 

ment. veteran preference. length of 
• 351.404 Retention rertlter. service. and performance in descend. 

(a) When a competing employee is to ing order as follows: 
be released from a competitive level (1) By tenure group I. group II, 
under this part, the agency shall es· group III; and 
tabllsh a separate retention register (2) Within each group by veteran 
for that competitive level. The reten· preference subgroup AD, subgroup A. 
tion register is prepared from the cur· subgroup B; and 
rent retention records of employees. (3) Within each subgroup by years 
Except for an employee on military of service as augmented by credit for 
duty with a restoration right, the performance under 1351.504, begin· 
agency shall enter on the retention ning with the earliest service date. 
register, in the order of retention (b) Groups are defined as follows: 
standing, the name of each competing (1) Group I includes each career em· 
employee who is: ployee who is not serving a probation· 

ary period. (A supervisory or manage­
(1) In the competitive level; rial employee serving a probationary 
(2) Temporarily promoted from the period required by Subpart I of Part 

competitive level by temporary or 315 of this title is in group I if the em. 
term promotion; or ployee is otherwise eligible to be in. 

(3) Detailed from the competitive cluded in this group.) 
level under 5 U.S.C. 3341 or other ap· ° (2) Group II includes each career. 
propriate authority. conditional employee and each em· 

(b)(l) The name of each employee ployee servinr a probationary period 
serving under a time limited appoint· under Subpart H of Part 315 of this 
ment or promotion to a position in a chapter. (A supervisory or managerial 
competitive level shall be entered on a employee serving a probationary 
list apart from the retention register period required by Subpart I of Part 
for that competitive level, along with 315 of this chapter is in group II if 
the expiration date of the action. that employee has not completed a 

(2) The agency shall list, at the probationary period under Subpart H 
bottom of the list prepared under of Part 315 of this chapter). 
paragraph (b)(l) of this section, the (3) Group III includes all employees 
name of each employee in the com. serving under indefinite appointment, 
petitive level with a written decision temporary appointment pending es­
under Part 432 of this chapter to tablishment of register, status quo ap­
remove him or her because of unac- pOintment, and any other nonstatus 

nontemporary appointment. 
ceptable (Level 1) or equivalent per- (c) Subgroups are defined as follows: 
formance. (1) Subgroup AD includes each~ref-° 

• 351.405 Employees demoted becaule 01 erence eligible employee who has a 
unacceptable performance. compensable service-connected disabil- .J#:: 

~it~~f~3~0~~~e~t~0~r~m~o;re~.~~~ ~ An employee who has received a - (2) u group cues each prefer-
written decision under Part 432 of this ence eligible employee not included in 
chapter to demote him or her because subgroup AD. 
of unacceptable (Levell) or equivalent (3) Subgroup B includes each non-
performance competes under this part preference eligible employee. 
from the pOSition to which he or she (d) A retired member of a uniformed 
wUl be or has been demoted. service ia considered a preferenc.~_elii!- "* 

ble under this part only if the membe~ 
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§ 351.502 

meets at !~eof ~l\e~~oru:lWQJlI._Qt 
milOllowini par8.graJ?~ (d)(U, (2), or 
(3) of this section, e-xcept as limited by 
paragraph (d)(4) or (d)(S): 

(1) The employee's military retire­
ment Is based on disability that either: 

(i) Resulted from injury or disease 
received in the line of duty as a direct 
result of armed conflict; or 

(ti) Was caused by an instrumentali­
ty of war incurred in the line of duty 
during a period of war as defined by 
sections 101 and 301 of title 38, United 
States Code. 

(2) The employee's retired pay from 
a uniformed service Is not based upon 
20 or more years of full-time active 
service, regardless of when performed 
but not incluclina periods of active 
duty for training. 

(3) The employee has been continu­
ously employed in a position covered 
by this part since November 30, 1964, 
without a break in service of more 
than 30 djLys. 

(4) An employee retired at the rank 
of major or above (or eqUivalent) Is 
considered a preference eligible under 
this part if such employee is a disabled 
veteran as defined in section 2108(2) of 
title S, United States Code, and meets 
one of the conditions covered in para­
graph (d)(1), (2), or (3) of this section. 

(5) An employee who Is eligible for 
retired pay under chapter 67 of title 
10, United States Code, and who re­
tired at the rank of major or above (or 
equivalent) is considered a preference 
eligible under this part at age 60, only 
if such employee is a disabled veteran 
as defined in section 2108(2) of title 5. 
United States Code. 

II 351.502 Order of retention_xcepted 
service. 

Competing employees in the except­
ed service shall be classified on reten­
tion registers in a way that corre­
sponds to that under § 351.501 for em­
ployees in the competitive service 
having sim1lar tenure of employment, 
veteran preference and performance 
ratings except that an employee who 
completes 1 year of current continu­
ous excepted service under a tempo­
rary appointment is in tenure group 
III. 

5 CFR Ch. I ( 1-1-81 Edition) 

11351.503 Leqth of Hmee. 
(a) Each agency shall establish a 

service date for each competing em. 
ployee. 

(b) An employee's service date Is 
whichever of the following dates re­
flects the employee's creditable servo 
ice: 

(1) The date the employee entered 
on duty, when he or she has no preVi. 
ous creditable service; 

(2) The date obtained by subtractinr 
the employee's total creditable preVi. 
ous service from the date he or she 
last entered on duty; or 

(3) The date obtained by subtractinr 
from the date in paragraph (b)(l) or 
(b)(2) of this section. the service equiv. 
alent allowed for performance ratlnp 
under I 351.504. 

(c) An employee who Is a retired 
member of a uniformed service is entl. 
tled to credit under this part for: 

0) The length of time in active servo 
ice in the armed forces during a wr 
or in a campaign or expedition ~ 
which a campaign badge has been au. 
thorized; or 

(2) The total length of time in active 
service in the armed forces if the em· 
ployee is considered a preference eligi. 
ble under § 351.501<d) of this part. 

(d) Each agency shall adjust the 
service date for each employee to 
withhold credit for noncreditable 
time. 

§ 351.504 Credit for performance. 
(a) Annual performance ratings of 

record of outstanding (Level 5). ex· 
ceeds fully successful (Level 4), fully 
successful (Level 3), minimally succesa­
ful (Level 2), and unacceptable (Level 
1), or equivalent, are those ratings ea- , 
tablished under Part 430· of this chIP" 
ter. 

(b) An employee's entitlement to ad· 
ditional service credit for performance 
under this subpart shall be based on 
the employee's last three annual per· J 
formance ratings of record received 1 
during the 3·year period prior to the 
date of issuance of specifiC reduction-
in·force notices. . 

(c) Service credit for employees whO 1 
do not have three actual annual per­
formance ratings of record durini the 
3-year period prior to the date of issU-

! 
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791 \ETE?.-\:\~· .-\:--.D !-P.~D!C.\PPED PER~O~S 39-.30-:207 

PlBLlC DIPLOY\IE:';T PREfERE~CESENATE lABO~&JMPlOYMENT 

(4) he meets those re~uirements co.nsider~d neEMIUlry N'rjy_I!!J6~ S'~ ~ 
employer to successfully pertorm the essentIal dutles of ftATe:.0sition fo.\' ~lCh~ . 
he ~s applying. ~ -&_~ 

HIstory: En. Sec. S, Ch. 1. Sp. L. 1983. BIll NO'~~-Z#l) 
Cross-References ---

Rules for determining residence, 1-1-215. 

39-30-203. Duration of preference. Subject to 39-30-202: 
(1) a handicapped person, the spouse of a handicapped person as 

described in subsection (3)(b)(iii) of 39-30-103, a disabled veteran, or the 
spouse of a disabled veteran as described in subsection (3)(b)(i) of 39-30-103 
qualifies for employment preference as long as the disabling condition exists; 

(2) a veteran, as defined in 39-30-103, who is not a disabled veteran, as .R 
defined in 39-30-103, qualifies for emplovment j?.r.eference for I1oJ.Qng~ th~p . (v.-
IS years.iollowing seQ.ara.t.iQ.n from _§.erv~~e...Q!J~ no longer than 5 years Jol- r\ 
lowing December 20, 1983, whichever is later.------
- (3) the surviving spouse of a veteran as described in subsection (3)(a) of 
39-30-103 qualifies for employment preference for as long as the spouse 
remains unmarried; and 

(4) the spouse of a person described in subsection (3)(b)(ii) of 39-30-103 
qualifies for employment preference for as long as the person is missing in 
action or a prisoner of war. 

History: En. Sec. i. Ch. I. Sp. L. 1983. 

39-30-204 and 39-30-205 reserved. 

39-30-206. ~otice and claim of preference. (1) A public employer 
shall, by posting or on the application form. give notice of the preferences 
that this chapter provides in public employmf::~t. 

(2) A job applicant who believes he has J:1 employment preference shall 
claim the preference in writing before the time for filing applications for the 
position involved has passed. Failure to make .1 timely employment preference 
claim for a position is a complete defense to an action in regard to that posi­
tion under 39-30-207. 

(3) If an applicant for a position makes a timely written employment 
preference claim, the public employer shall give written notice of its hiring 
decision to each applicant claiming preference. 

History: En. Sec. 8(1 )-(3). Ch. I. Sp. L. 1983. 

39-30-207. Enforcement of preference. (1) An applicant who believes 
he has not been accorded his rights under this chapter may, within :30 days 
of receipt of the notice of the hiring decision provided for in 39-30-206, 
submit to the public employer a written request for an explanation of the 
public employer's hiring decision. Within 15 days of receipt of the request, the 
public employer shall give the applicant a written explanation. 

(2) The applicant may, within 90 days after receipt of notice of the hiring 
decision, file a petition in the district court in the county in which his appli­
cation was received by the public employer. The petition must state facts 
which on their face entitle the applicant to an employment preference. 
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OVERVIEW OF DISCHAF,G2 UPGRADING 

takenly believed that such discharge::: would upgrade 
automatically within six months - a myth in the bz.r­
racks and stockades that has survived to this day. 
. Each service created a Discharge Review Board 

(DRB)1o in 1944 and a Board for Correction of Military 
Records (BCMR)" in 1946. The ORB has authority to 
hear an appeal of any adverse discharge, except one 
issued as a result of a general court-martial, if an ap­
plication is filed by a veteran or his/her survivor 
within 15 years of discharge (this was waived until 
April 1, 1981). The Board must grant a personal ap­
pearance hearing Cl'd the veteran can challenge the 
propriety and equity of the character of discharge is­
SUed. If the result of the ORB is adverse, the veteran 
can apply to the BCMR which, like the ORB, has the 
authority to correct any error or injustice contained 
in a military r.·~ord. By 1966, the traditional ve.te,·ans 
organizations Jiscontinued their strong opposition to 
the administrative discharge system, but they con­
tinue to provide free counsel to applicants before the 
Boards in Washington, D.C.12 

Based on Department of Defense (000) esti­
mates and reports, about 300,000 applications for 
discharge review have been heard since 1944, with 
aecu.t 75,000 cischarges upg.-c.ced.13 This upgrade 
rG:e IS somewhn: m!sleading becat,;se the overa!1 rate 
remained at around 12% until the mid-1970s. It has 
since climbed to about 40%,14 with a significantly 
higher rate of success for those who make a perso;'lal 
appearance 'tIith legally-trained counsel.15 

The belated incr::ase in the upgrade rate reflects 
the often conflict:f'. -:; pO',vers of a v::lriety of forces: 
put:lic pressure on tl~e govNnment; the tendency of 
the military services to cling to any decis:cn they 
have made no matter how insign;ficant it was to the 
maintenance of t:-,e military establishment; and iile 
power of the traditional veterans organizations. 
Meanwhile, the t~acilional vetua"s organizc:tions, 
de~plte a histJry oi ;;cti'/ism on behalf of their con­
stituents,IS never fo!!cwed up their verbal attacks on 
the discharge system beyond providing counsel be­
fore the ORBs and BCtvlRs to ail applicants \vho re­
quested. thei r assistance. 

The gre2t strides resulting from the legal ac­
tivism of the 1960s did not affect discharge rev·iew. 
Consec;uently, discharge review law remains some­
what undeveloped, with efforts tow<:lrd reform de­
ferred until the last several yearsY 

10 10 U.S.C. § 1553. 
" 10 U.S.C. § 1552. 
12 See note 6 supra (particularly Effron). Interestingly, even ~ 
of General Discharges are excluded from membership in 
congress lon3I1y-chartered. veterans organizatio~ even though part 
of the price the organizations paid for the cllarter was their agree­
ment to provide free counsel b,,!ore the Review Boards. 
13 Tho estimated total incorporates a rough gU\)SS of BeMR up­
grades. See App. 1A (more detailed upgrade statistics). 

14 The DoD compiles statistics semi-annually which are reported in 
the Veterans Rights News/etter (formerly the Discharge Upgrading 
Newsletter). 
15 See note 64, Ch. 9 infra. 
I. See Effron. supra note 6. Tho A!'leric~n legion rt'l'ortec'ly played 
a significant role in the W'NI veterans Bonus March on Washington. 
17 In 1958, the fedora I courts first held that administn," "Je discharges 
were reviewablo by the courts. hut even then relati\'~ , few,uccess­
ful cases followed. See C:h, 24 fnlra: BibLography infra; note 6 supra. 

1/3 

During the Vietnam War, the problE.m of t 
paper Vietnam-era veterans was adopt j bYI"; 
and amnesty movements as one of their caus ~ 
volvement of anti-establishment forces (as Of 

to veterans groups), placed the bad paper issi,;i? in 
unfortunate political posture, where logic, r.' Si 
and fairness were likely not to be dispositive. ie 

1.3 _'tHE ROLE OF THE AMNESTY 
MOVEMENT 1 

The amnesty ir'ovement, by focusing a~ten!'n 
bad discharges, pi ovided the first impetus for int 
nally and externally imposed reform at the DR_, . l 
internal reform was instituted perhaps partly . he 
off external interference with the s1~tem an a~ 
out of a recognition that "the turbulence created 
the requirements of RVN [Vietnam], produced I' itl 
tion in which the administrative discharge . te 
when at its best, ... :as operating in an almost " p 
sonal manner, and, when at its worse, was operati 
8.'most with assembly line procedures."'9 I:' ( 
scribed 12ter, external and internal reform 0 .'. 'rr 
simUltaneously, leading unpr~dictsbly to toc::. _ r:: 
charge review system. ' 

The amnesty movement mace t','/o s:j' ec 
e:rors, which probably could not have been a:t, ;2 
given the strong moral basis of the mO'/ern.: a 
the divisions in American society. These were: 

• An undue focus on absentees (SO-C<:l~il--' ( 
serters) instead of on bad p3per vs~ ra; 
many of whom had either S8ri'::c' ir; So:' c., 

Asia or served for lenr;;thy peric,· .. ~ prie:!J 
charge;:o and 

~ Failure to gra~p the depth of tf'2 cPr:OS.~"l 
any form of discharge review e.l,cept c.n 
dividl'3! basis. 

Moreo" : r, the amnesty rnovQ,,;ert's cdc :::::r:l 
disc~arge revi?w as a ,ca~s8 cO;'7lplete ly 2!:~~a: 
tradl.lonal service organ:zatlons from suPpo~;. d 
charge revi3w reform, despite the 13t:f:r'S !-.:.::;;ri 
opposition to the administrative dischaige sys:,-,. 

Di<:charge review reform was not to come I t 
guise of amnesty. Nonetheless, the I.?,te adop n 
discharge review by the universal and unconditioi' 
amnesty movement m2y not liave ha~rr,ed ~h;:; ca;J 
because it set in motion the unpredictable sels 

18 See, e,g., P. Starr, THE DISCARDED ARMY: VETERANS AF"i~\ V 
tJAM (1973), ,. 
19 ADRS SOP, Annex F-1, para, 1.D., 44 Fed. Reg, 25.068 (1-, . T 
may also be a recognition of what Senator Sam J, Ervin. Jr., 

zerved: J'~ Those who defend our rights must not be the onti,' 
citizens who are denied their protectiens and. as t-

consequenco, are returned to a civilian world th . 
holdS little promise for them. We must not ignore 
those servicemen who are daily eliminated in admiI1IJ'­
trative settings which accord less than what the dU~i 
proc!!ss clause of tho Fifth Amendment guarante ' 
and less than what we owe those who are pre9ared t 
givo thoir lives to safeguard our freedoms and our 
rigllts. # 

Ervin. Military Administrative Dischar90s: Due Process il('I~ L 
drums, 10 SIIN DIEGO l. REV, 9.10 (1972). ~' 
20 See B"II, supra note 7. 
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-:-91 ·,E~EH.-\:\S·I.::D H.-\:\DU,'.;PPED PERSO-":S'- _ "?,S:_~rl-:-

Pl'BLlC E.\IPLOY.\IE:"T PREFERE:"CE' St.NAT£ l~R & EMPLOYMENT 
EXHIBIT NO ~ 7-5'// 

(4) he meets those requirements considered necessarY by a u151~L 
employer to successfully perform the essential duties of theW~i8a for which 3 -/b Co 8) 
he ~s applying. aru NO_ lit> 7 

HIstory: En. 5.!c. S. Ch. 1. Sp. L. 1983. _/PO 
Cr088-References 

Rules for determining residence. 1-1·215. 

39-30-203. Duration of preference. Subject to 39-30-202: 
(1) a handicapped person, the spouse of a handicapped person as 

described in subsection (3)(b)(iii) of 39-30-103, a disabled veteran, or the 
spouse of a disabled veteran as described in subsection (3)(b)(i) of 39-30-103 
qualifies for employment preference as long as the disabling condition exists; 

(2) a veteran, as defined in 39-30-103, who is not a disabled veteran, as • defined in 39-30-103, qualifies for emplovment-P.Ieifrence tOL IloJ.Qng~ th~n \ ' 
15 years .lollowing separaJ~ot:L[r..Q!I!-~~ice or for no longer than 5 years fol- x--
IQ.\Y.ingJ2~cember 20, 1983, whichever is later. . ,----.. --..., , 
.. (3) the surviving spouse of a veteran as described in subsection (3)(a) of 
39-30-103 qualifies for employment preference for as long as the spouse 
remains unmarried; and 

(4) the spouse of a person described in subsection (3)(b)(H) of 39-30-103 
qualifies for employment preference for as long as the person is missing in 
action or a prisoner of war. 

History: En. Sec. 7, Ch. 1. Sp. L. 1983. 

39-30-206. ~otice and claim of preference. (1) A public employer 
shall, by posting or on the application form, give notice of the preferences 
that this chapter provides in public employmE!:t. 

(2) A job applicant who believes he has .'1:1 employment preference shall 
claim the preference in writing before the time for filing applications for the 
position involved has passed. Failure to make .1 timely employment preference 
claim for a position is a complete defense to an action in regard to that posi, 
tion under 39-30-207. 

(3) If an applicant for a position makes a timely written employment 
preference claim, the public employer shall give written notice of its hiring 
decision to each applicant claiming preference. 

History: En. Sec. 8(1 )-0). Ch. 1. Sp. L. 1983. 

39-30-207. Enforcement of preference. (1) An applicant who believes 
he has not been accorded his rights under this chapter may, within :30 days 
of receipt of the notice of the hiring decision provided for in 39-30-:206. 
submit to the public employer a written request for an explanation of the 
public employer's hiring decision. Within 15 days of receipt of the request. the 
public employer shall give the applicant a written explanation. 

(2) The applicant may, within 90 days after receipt of notice of the hiring 
decision, file a petition in the district court in the county in which his appli­
cation was received by the public employer. The petition must state facts 
whiCh on their face entitle the applicant to an employment preference. 



SENATE LABOR & EMPLOYMENT 
EXHIBIT NO.J/I~~p. g~ 

OffIce of 'ersonnel Management DATE1-J(,-Jj §;S7.501 
(6) By trainee statUI. Separate levels subpartlif.1.Ll'ilutlon Standln, !I ~ "1?cJ 

shall be esta.bl1shed for positions fUled tt.v " 
by an employee in a formally designat· § 351.501 Order of retention-competitive 
ed trainee or developmental program le"ice. 
having all of the characteristics cov· (a) Competing employees shall be 
ered in 1 351.'702(e)(1) through (e)(4) classified on a retention register on 
of thia part. the basis of their tenure of employ. 

ment, veteran preference, length of 
§ 351.404 Retention regilter. service, and performance in descend. 

(a) When a competing employee is to ing order as follows: 
be released from a competitive level (1) By tenure group I, group II, 
under this part, the agency shall es- group III; and 
tabl1sh a separate retention register (2) Within each grOUP by veteran 
for that competitive level. The reten· preference subgroup AD, subgroup A, 
tion register is prepared from the cur· subgroup B; and 
rent retention records of employees. (3) Within each subgroup by years 
Except for an employee on mll1tary of service as augmented by credit for 
duty with a restoration right, the performance under 1351.504, begin· 
agency shall enter on the retention n1ng with the earliest service date. 
register, in the order of retention (b) Groups are defined as follows: 
standing, the name of each competing (1) Group I includes each career em· 
employee who is: ployee who is not serving a probation· 

(1) In the competitive level; ary period. (A supervisory or manage· 
(2) Temporarily promoted from the rial employee serving a probationary 

period required by Subpart I of Part 
competitive level by temporary or 315 of this title is in group I if the em. 
term promotion; or ployee is otherwise eligible to be in. 

(3) DetaUed from the competitive cluded in this group.) 
level under 5 U.S.C. 3341 or other ap· (2) Group II includes each career. 
propriate authority. conditional employee and each em· 

(b)(l) The name of each employee ployee serving a probationary period 
serving under a time limited appoint· under Subpart H of Part 315 of this 
ment or promotion to a position in a chapter. (A supervisory or managerial 
competitive level shall be entered on a employee serving a probationary 
list apart from the retention register period required by Subpart I of Part 
for that competitive level, along with 315 of this chapter is in group II if 
the expiration date of the action. that employee has not completed a 

(2) The agency shall list, at the probationary period under Subpart H 
bottom of the list prepared under of Part 315 of this chapter). 
paragraph (b)(1) of this section, the (3) Group III includes all employees 
name of each employee in the com. serving under indefinite appointment. 
petitive level with a written decision temporary apPointment pending es· 
under Part 432 of this chapter to tablishment of register. status quo ap· 
remove him or her because of unac. pointment. and any other nonstatus 

non temporary apPOintment. 
ceptable (Level 1) or equivalent per· (cl Subgroups are defined as follows: 
formance. (1) Subgroup AD includes eachrtJlref. . 
§ 351.405 Employees demoted beeause of erence eligible employee who has a 

unacceptable performance. compensable service·connected disabU· ~ 
~it~~f~3~O~~r~e~t~0~r~m~o~re~.~~~ ~ 

An employee who has received a (2) u group A mc u es each prefer· 
written decision under Part 432 of this ence eligible employee not included in 
chapter to demote him or her because subgroup AD. 
of unacceptable (Levell> or equivalent (3) Subgroup B includes each non· 
performance competes under this part preference eligible employee. 
from the pOSition to which he or she (d) A retired member of a uniformed 
will be or has been demoted. se~ consi~~red ~J?!.efere_nce __ eli&!. * 

ble under this part only if the membe~ 
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" I 
§ 351.502 

meets at ~~~t .2!leof ~h.~.~0n.cUt10Jll...Q1 
~1Onowinl paiagraplY,l (d)(l>, (2), or 
(3) of this section, except as limited by 
paragraph (d)(4) or (d)(S): 

(1) The employee's m1l1tary retire­
ment is based on disability that either: 

(i) Resulted from injury or disease 
received In the line of duty as a direct 
result of armed conflict; or 

(11) Was caused by an lnstrumentall­
ty of war Incurred In the line of duty 
during a period of war as defined by 
sections 101 and 301 of title 38, United 
States Code. 

(2) The employee's retired pay from 
a uniformed service is not based upon 
20 or more years of full-time active 
service, regardless of when performed 
but not Including periods of active 
duty for training. 

(3) The employee has been continu­
ously employed In a position covered 
by this part since November 30, 1964, 
without a break In service of more 
than 30 days. 

(4) An employee retired at the rank 
of major or above (or equivalent) is 
considered a preference eligible under 
this part if such employee is a disabled 
veteran as defined in section 2108(2) of 
title 5, United States Code, and meets 
one of the conditions covered In para­
graph (d)(1), (2), or (3) of this section. 

(5) An employee who is eligible for 
retired pay under chapter 67 of title 
10, United States Code, and who re­
tired at the rank of major or above (or 
equivalent) is considered a preference 
eligible under this part at age 60, only 
if such employee is a disabled veteran 
as defined in section 2108(2) of title 5, 
United States Code. 

11351.502 Order of retention_xcepted 
8e"ice. 

Competing employees In the except­
ed service shall be classified on reten­
tion registers in a way that corre­
sponds to that under t 351.501 for em­
ployees In the competitive service 
having similar tenure of employment, 
veteran preference and performance 
ratings except that an employee who 
completes 1 year of current continu­
ous excepted service under a tempo­
rary appointment is In tenure group 
III. 

5 eFl Ch. I (1-1 .... Edition) 

§ 351.503 Lenlth of aemce. 
(a) Each agency shall establish a 

service date for each competing em.. 
ployee. 

(b) An employee's service date Is 
whichever of the follOwing dates reo 
flects the employee's creditable serv­
ice: 

(1) The date the employee entered 
on duty, when he or she has no preV!.. 
ous creditable service; 

(2) The date obtained by subtractlnr 
the employee's total creditable preV!.. 
ous service from the date he or she 
last entered on duty; or 

(3) The date obtained by subtractlnr 
from the date In paragraph (b){l) or 
(b><2) of this section, the service equiv­
alent allowed for performance ratl.np 
under t 351.504. 

(c) An employee who is a retired 
member of a uniformed service is enti. 
tled to credit under this part for: 

(1) The length of time In active servo 
ice In the armed forces during a wI' 
or In a campaign or expedition 1 
which a campaign badge has been au­
thorized; or 

(2) The tota! length of time in active 
service In the armed forces if the em­
ployee is considered a preference eligi­
ble under t 351.501<d) of this part. 

(d) Each agency shall adjust the 
service date for each employee to 
withhold credit for noncreditable 
time. 

II 351.504 Credit for performance. 
(a) Annual performance ratings of 

record of outstanding (Level &), ex· 
ceeds fully successful (Level 4), fully 
successful (Level 3), minimally succesa­
ful (Level 2), and unacceptable (Level 
1), or equivalent, are those ratings es­
tablished under Part 430· of this chap­
ter. 

(b) An employee's entitlement to ad· 
ditional service credit for performance 
under this subpart shall be based on 
the employee's last three annual per. 
formance ratings of record received 
during the 3-year period prior to the 
date of issuance of specifiC reduction­
In-force notices. 

(c) Service credit for employees whO 
do not have three actual annual per­
formance ratings of record durini the 
3-year period prior to the date of IsSU-

168 



( [R!AJO[LOlJL ~ 
[Q)O@© 
(1jJ~@D 

by 

Dav;d F. t~dd~aston9 
John Kos~cske 
LevJis f\~. ~J1nford 
Keith D. Snyder 
Barton F. SUchman 

and the 
National Veiarans Law Cen!er 

of the Vtlasnington Col!age of Law 

Published by the Veterans Education Project 
1346 Connecticu1 Avsnue, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20036 



OV~RVIEW OF DISCi-:AFiG::: UPGRADING 

takenly believed that such discharge~ would upgrade 
automatically within six months - a myth in the bar­
racks and stockades that has s'urvived to this day. 

Each service created a Discharge Review Beard 
(DRB)10 in 1944 and a Board for Correction of MilitalY 
Records (BCMR)11 in 1946. The ORB has authority to 
hear an appeal of any adverse discharge, except one 
issued as a result of a general court-martial, if an ap­
plication is filed by a veteran or his/her survivor 
within 15 years of discharge (this was waived until 
April 1, 1981). The Board must grant a personal ap­
pearance hearing ad the veteran can challenge the 
propriety and equity of the character of discharge is­
sued. If the result of the ORB is adverse, the veteran 
can apply to the aCMR which, like the ORB, has the 
authority to correct any error or injustice contained 
in a military r.;ord. By 1966, the traditional ve.ter'ans 
organizations Jiscontinued their strong OPPOSition to 
the administrative discharge system, but they con­
tinue to provide free counsel to applicants before the 
Boards in Washington, D.C.12 

Based on Department of Defense (000) esti­
mates and reports, about 300,000 applications for 
discharge review have been heard since 1944, with 
accu.t 75,CCO G:::;ch.:r~as L;pg,aded.13 This upgrade 
r;::e IS som,:;:wh;::: mis!ending ~ecaL;se the overa!1 rRle 
remained at around 12:~ until the mid-1970s. It has 
since climbed to aoout 40%,1~ with a significantly 
higher rate of success for these who mav.e a personal 
appearance with legally-trained counsel. 1S 

The belated increase in the upgrade rate reflects 
th~ often conflict:r·.~, [)C'Ners of a v~riety of forces: 
put-lic pressure on ti~e government; the tendency of 
n!e military services to cli:lg to any decisien thsy 
have made no mntter ;10"" in£ignificant it was to the 
maintenance of t:1e military establishment; and ihe 
power of the traditional vetercns organizations. 
Meanwhile. the trodi;ional vetsrans organiz2.tions, 
de~pite a histJry of Rcti',ism on behalf of their con­
stitt.:ents,lS never fol!cwed up their verbal attacks en 
the discharge system beyond providing counsel be­
fore the DRBs and BC: .. 1Rs to all applicants who re­
quested thei r assistance. 

The great strides resulting from the legal ac­
tivism of the 1860s did not affect discharge review. 
Consec;uently, discharge review law remains some­
what undeveloped, with efforts tow.Hd reform de­
ferred until the last several yearsY 

10 10 u.S.C. § 1553. 
11 10 u.S.C. § 1552. 
12 See note 6 supra (particularly Effron). Interestingly, even ~ 
of General Discharges are excluded from membersbip in 
congressionally-chartered. ~eterans QL9.anizati'?!1~ even though part 
of the price the organizations paid for the charter was their agree­
ment to prOVide free counsel bll!ore the Review BoardS. 
13 Tho estimated total :ncor;oorates a rough guess of BeMR up­
grades. See App. 1A (more detailed upgrade statistics). 

,. The 000 compiles statistics semi-annually which are reported in 
the Veterans Rights Newsletter (formerly tho Discharge Upgrading 
Newsletter). 
,. See note 64, Ch. 9 infra. 
,. See Effron, supra noto 6. Tho Americ;>.n Legion reportedly pl~yed 
a significant role in the WWI vetorans Bonus March on Washington. 
11 In 1958, the fedoral cuurts first held that administr~'i'Je discharges 
were reviewablo by the courts, but even then relati"" j few success­
ful cases followed. See (;h. i4 infra; Bibliography infra; note 6 supra. 

1/3 

During the Vietnam War, the problt:.m(' t 
paper Vietnam-era veterans was adept j by -',' 
and amnesty movements as one of their causes.1a 
volvement of anti-establishment forces (as oppo~ 
to veterans groups), placed the bad paper issl,;e in 
unfortunate political posture, where logic, reas, 
and fairness were likely not to be dispositive. 

1.3 _TJiE ROLE OF THE AMNESTY 
MOVEMENT 

The amnesty li'ovement, by focusing attention 
bad discharges, pi ovided the first impetus for int 
na!ly and externally imposed reform at the ORBs. T 
internal refo~m was instituted perhaps partly to he 
off external Interference with the system and par 
out of a recognition that "the turbulence created 
the requirements of RVN [Vietnam], produced a Sitl 
tion in which the administrative discharge svste 
when at its best, was operating in an almost imp 
sonal manner, and, when at its worse, was operz.ti 
almost with assembly line procedures."'9 /',S ( 

scribed later, external and internal reform oc:::uri 
simultaneously, leading unpredictably to tode"'s -:I 
charge review system. ' 

The amnesty movement made two s:· "te": 
errors, which probably could not have been avoid 
given the strong moral basis of the movement c. 
the divisions in American society. These were: 

• An undue focus on absentees (so-c2:isci c 
serters) instead of on bad paper vst:..>r2, 
m~ny of wilom had either ser/fC0 in S,~ ,;" 
ASia or served for lengthy ;:;eric<,~ prj')r .oJ d 
charge;:o and 

<I Fai!ure to grasp the dE;pth of ths 8P~OS:~O'l 
any ferm of discharge review e:<cepI on an ~ 
dividl.'a! basis. 

Moreo\! :r, the amnesty movement's z.dcpt:c:l 
discharge revi2w as a cause completely 21ienat 
traditional service organ:zations from supporting c 
charge rev:2w r'210rm, despite the latters I~.s~ori'­
OPPOSition to the 2dministrati',r8 dischai~e sy.3:sr.. 

Discl1arge review reform was not to come in ~ 
guise of amnesty. Nonetheless, the I,\t~ adoption 
discharge review by the universal and unconditic:­
z.mnesty movement rr.3Y not have ham-,ad ~h& ca:.­
because it set in motion the unpredictable series 

,. See, e.g., P. Starr, THE DISCARDED ARMY: VETERANS A=-T2R V: 
NM.1 (1973). 
19 ADRB SOP, Annex F-1, para. 1.0 .. 44 Fed. Reg. 25,O€8 (19i9). T 
may also be a recognition of what Senator Sam J. Ervin. Jr., ' 
served: 

Those who defend our rights must not be the only 
citizens who are denied their protections and, as a 
consequence, are returned to a civilian world that 
holdS little promise for them. We must not ignore 
those servicemen who are daily eliminated in admi,,,s­
trative settings which accord less than what the due 
process clause of the Fifth Amendment guarantees 
and less than what we owe those who are prepared to 
givo their lives to safeguard our freedoms and our 
rights. 

Ervin, Milit3ry Administrative Dischorgos: Due Process i{ 
drums, 10 SAN DIEGO l. REV. 9,10 (1972), , 
20 See B~II, supra note 7. 
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VETERANS IN STATE GOVERNMENT 

SENATE LABOR & EMPLOYMENT 
EXH!BIT NO.~ .. /0 pi 
DATE .. Yk:tt+---
BilL NO. __ 1ItJ 110 

* Veterans Report 3-88 - Workforce 6-88 

EEO-4 CATEGORY Total Workforce Vets Total Vets % 

A 

B 

C 

D 

E 

F 

G 

H 

- Off. & Admin. 688 247 36.0 

-
-

-

-

-

-

-

Professionals 2946 650 22.1 

'fechnic ians 1879 392 20.7 

Pro. Ser. Wrks 614 250 40.7 

Paraprofess. 744 128 17.2 

Office/Cler. 1393 110 7.9 

Skill. Craft 718 375 52.2 

Ser/Haint. 445 Hi3 36.6 

TOTALS: 9,377 2315 24.7** 

* Data was collected in a survey of state government employees 
conducted in August of 1987. 

** Veterans are 24.3% of the Civilian Labor Force in Monta.na 
(1980 census) and are 27.6% of the non-clerical jobs in state 
government. 



VIE'l'NAM VETERANS IN STATE GOVERNI1EN'J' 

* Veterans Report 3-88 - Workforce 6-88 

SENATE lABORIj ~MPlOYMENT 
EYWD!T ~:O.~-!LtJ-/f 
D;-!!: __ --?-ib-IJ Z 
BILL NO. /113 7~(} 

EEO-4 CATEGORY Total Workforce Vets Total Vets % 

A 

B 

C 

D 

E 

F 

G 

H 

- Off. & Admin. 688 

- Professionals 2946 

- Technicians 1879 

- Pro. Sere Wrks 614 

- Paraprofess. 744 

- Office/Cler. 1393 

- Skill. Craft 718 

- Ser/Maint. 445 

TOTALS: 9,377 

* Data was collected in Cl survey 
conducted in August of 1987. 

** Vietnam Veterans are 7% of 
Montana (1980 census) and are 
state government. 

86 12.5 

315 10.7 

HiS 8.8 

105 17.1 

50 G.7 

45 . 3.2 

130 18.1 

56 12.(, 

952 10.2** 

of state governmpnt employees 

the Civilian Labor Force in 
11.4% of non-clerical jobs in 
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(This sheet to be used by those testifying on a bill.) /-1 f3 7 DO 

Nh."1E : __ _ ----:-::t:=-:......{ -:......o.i11-J...;:::!.JJ'-4-L.=......S _____ DATE: -¥yq 
ADDRESS: dar 5' !5S}/ C LIb1~11 Mf 
PHONE: ct,) 3 -' S(P/7 

~?~SENTING ~OM?~~_~~=~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

APPEARING ON WHICH PROPOSAL: lh3Z60 
/ 

DO YOU: SUPPORT? AMEND? OPPOSE? ~ 

COMMENT: s..u. &:n',oi+ .~ Sf 

PLEASE LEAVE ANY PREPARED STATEMENTS WITH THE CO~ITTEE SECRETARY, 



My name ~s Jim Nys. I am a Handicapped Vietnam veteran who served 
this country for 22 years in the united states Navy. I am also a 
state agency personnel officer and a personnel consultant to many 
private businesses. I am here today as a pr~~lA~t&lf~~o~ilENT 
opposition to HB700. EXHIBIT No·lI f"1JC. /.6 2---

DATE.. 3 - I (., - b '] 
'')~100 ; 

Many of you remember the 1983 Crabtree decisionBtt'h~t resulted in 
a special legislative session in December 1983 because of the 
outrage of the citizens over the then existing veterans 
preference law. For six long days, the entire attention of the· 
legislature and every citizen was on the issue of preference in 
public employment and even then the legislature had the benefit 
of just completed interim study on the issues. I believe the 
compromise reached in that session represents the interests of 
all Montanans and is the best public policy for Montana to 
follot'l. 

The organized veterans groups have each session since 1983 
proposed changes to the law to re-establish the pre-eminence of 
veterans and the relatives of veterans over other citizens of the 
state for public jobs. Do not assume that these organization 
reflect the viewpoint of all veterans particularly Vietnam 
Veterans. 

As a veteran and a citizen, I fully support appropriate forms of 
recognition for the sacrifices made by those who defended our 
country in times of peril. As a result, I support the concept of 
veterans preference in employment but believe this bill to be so 
fatally flawed, replete with unanswered procedural questions such 
as who gets a job if you have a ten point preferred veteran and 
disabled civilian entitled to preference under the "old 
lawllperson in the same hiring pool. The bill creates conflicts 
with other federal mandates that must be observed by governmental 
employers laws and is blantantly sexist. worst of all, the net 
effect of the legislature passing this law would be to entirely 
remove veterans preference as an issue in hiring since few state 
- -- - .- ... .! - - •• - - -- -- ... - JIII...:I. ~ """ ,. A .:.t •• "" /"'\ I"'t 



In the reduction in force provisions the bill for some reason 
excludes union members (but doesn't in promotions or hiring). 
This is as if to say the state is less proud of its veteran ( 
employees who are union members because it doesn't give the same 
preference in layoffs. I suspect it will serve to drive another 
nail in the coffin of non-veteran state employees already woried 
about job security. I believe that lay offs are a tragedy and I 
cannot support a bill that distinquishes between employees based 
on a status denied to most women and those with disabilities in· 
this state. 

I am offended by the suggestions made by supporters of this bill 
that I am unpatriotic if I don't support the bill or that a vote 
against HB700 is a vote against veterans. In reality, a vote 
against HB700 is a vote to retain veterans preference in a 
workable and effective form as it now exists in lavi and in 
practice. A vote against HB700 is a vote against an unworkable 
and poorly conceived vehicle for a worthy and appropriate state ( 
purpose. 

I could speak at length to the dozens of mechanical flaws and 
other problems with this bill but will instead offer my 
assistance to the committee by being available to answer any 
question you may have. 

SENATE LABOR & EMPLOYMENT 

EXHIBIT NO.!J ,Rq/iF- 2 . . t "L­

DATE.. . 3 II 0/81 

BIll NO.~Q _____ ._._ 

( 



ICCW TESTIMONY 
HOUSE BILL 700 

MJ 11 6 --"10e> 
SJ1.L NO.,_-----

Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, my name is Connie Cole. I 
represent the Interdepartmental Coordinating Committee for Women, known as 
ICCW. ICCWstrongly supports the veteran's preference act currently enacted 
in Montana, the Veterans and Handicapped Person's Preference Act of 1984. 
This law provides needed services to returning veterans, veterans who have 
given up employment opportunities in order to serve our country in a time of 
need. This is the approach of the veterans preference law in effect in 
Montana today. We support the current veterans preference law and support its 
continuance. 

House Bill 700 would diminish the effectiveness of veterans preference by 
broadening the definition of those eligible for preference from service during 
national emergency, campaign or expedition to completion of duties with an 
honorable or general discharge. This would result in more veterans competing 
for the same opportunities, reducing the chances of those who have sacrificed 
the most to serve their country. 

The veterans preference should continue to be used for initial hire only; used 
as a tie breaker between two equally well qualified job candidates. Being 
retained on the job should depend solely on qualifications and job 
performance. Especially when we are faced with ever shrinking budgets and 
expanding responsibilities, it is imperative that the most qualified employees 
are retained if there is a reduction in force. No one is discriminated against 
and everyone receives an even chance based on work performance. 

ICCW urges the committee to recognize the success of the veterans preference 
law currently in practice and the fact that changes to the current law in 
effect would result in discrimination against veterans who served during the 
national emergencies identified under the present law. We urge you to vote 
"no" on this unnecessary and inequitable bill. 
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MontAnA does have a vete~an's preference law on the books. 
It begins C)n ~ 10, line: 7 of House nill 700 which ynn have in 
front of you. House Bill 700 wuuld change that law by: 

·Separating Veterans and aandicapped into two laws--two 
preferences 

-Expanding the definition o! a veteran and disabled 
veteran 

'Providing a pre£~rence for veterans in C~Be of a 
reduction in force (RIF) 

We etrongly support veteran's preference in hiring when it is 
used as it was intended--to help the returning veteran get a job 
since he or ~he had given up pos.ible employment opportunitiea in 
order to serve their country in a Lime of need. Expanding the 
definition w~ll diminish the preferenc~ for veteran's of wars, 
campal.gns or conflicts. Someone whu chose to join the milit.ary 
during peace time for the educational dud other benefits will 
rece1ve the same preference as t.h()l:S~ who joined or were dr~ft.ed 
and !:Served during timeH u! cgnflict. ~ll of tho military 
advert.isement." promot.e the military as a place to get an 
education, experience and educational benefiL~. It would seem 
that during times of peace choosing to go into the military is 
choosing to take on a apecific job. The ~iliLdry even offers n~w 
recruits cont.racts and if the military does not fulfill iLI:S end of 
the conLract the recruit can ubLcl.ill Cia honora.ble dischar9c. 

We fail to see a need for Lh~ reduction in force cl~use in a 
preference bill. 'A hiring prefe~~flce !Should be for initial hire 
only, being retained on the job should depend solely on 
qual if ications and job performam:~. Especially now when wc ~re 
faced wiLh ever shrinking budgets it is imper~Llve that t.he moat 
qualified employees are retained if there iy a reduction in force. 
Why would anyone see a need to treat r~duction in force in any 
other way? No one is discr1minaL~d ~1ainst and no one receiveD a 
preference, but everyone does receiv~ ~u even chance. This is so 
straigh~ forward. What are the veLeran's concerned about? 

We strongly urge a do noL ~cl.as for House Bill 700. At the 
very least House Bill 100 must be amended to HLrike the reduction 
in force clau"r., t.herefore, we WOuld like Lo ~ropo8e an amendment 
to Ktrike ~ection 5, page 8, line~ 24 - 2S and page 9 lines 1 
through 19. 
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My name is __________________ I represent the 

Interdepartmental Coordin.t1ng Committee for Women, k~own 
as ICCW. Our purpose is to identify policies A~d pro~.dures 
in state government which ~irQctly or indirectly result in 
di5~rimination again~t women. 

The lCCW cppose5 HB 700 because the bottom line ~f .~ ••• 11 
is that lt will di$criminate a~.in&t wome~. We r~cogniz. 
the contribution5 that veterans have made but this bill goes 
beyond the point of rea$onablene.. and fairness. The 
current employment pre(~rence extended to vater.ns and 
handicapped ~~rsons is aaequate And fair. 

Be~ause so many mor. men than women have .erved in the armed 
forces, women are dlsadvantaqed by· the provi.iQ~s of the 
bill. It will r~5ult in fewer women bEing hired and 
promoted. More women will be terminated from employment 
Cur i"g rf'a r1uc t i on5- i n-fQrce. 

We urge you to not pas. tn15 bill which would requi~e the 
~tate and local gov.rnmant~ to di,crimin.te ~;ainst woman. 

Th.nk yQU. 

hb7002 
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Senate Labor Committee hearing on HB 700 

UUo i;J,~=., -1/~-~1~ ~ ", 

I am Tim Harris and I work for the Montana Independent Living Project. 
I am here today to share some feel ings about this bi I I. Somewhere at 
sometime this ~ociety arrived at the conclusion that we can indeed 
iegislate against attitudes, change the minds and hearts of the people 
by changing the law. How can one legislate against fear, mistrust, 
hate, or anger? How can I get you to see me as an individual with 
abilities first, rather than a person with a disability? By being 
who I am, I guess. If who I am doesn't do the job I do not bel ieve 
that any amount of legislation will do the job either. "It's ability, 
not disability, that counts." Hbw often have you heard that phrase? 
It's the truth. 

The idea of a veterans' preference separate from a disability preference 
has been through each of the last several sessions. It has been a 
cause of division between the veterans and the civilian disabled al I 
that time. It has lead to non-productivity in other important areas, 
name calling, and mistrust on both sides. This is not in the best 
interests for either side. \Vhy there are "sides" in the first place 
is a mystery. There is much to be done which requires cooperation on 
al lour parts. Working together brings about much more advancement 
than working against ourselves. 

I, for my par t, am not i n f a v 0 r 0 f pre fer en ceo fan y ~ i n d . :\n y ;) e r son 
~ired or retained in any position should be the most qual ified. Only 
wh e n two 0 r mo rea p p I i can t s are "s u b s tan t i a I 1 Y e qua i I Y qua I i fie d " 
should any preference be applied. I would not take a position given 
tome i f I we r e not the mo s t qua I i fie d . Wo r kin g for some 0 n e wh 0 

was forced to hire me does not make for good working environments. 
I bel ieve my work record should speak for itself. 

Finally, since it appears that there will be a preference, I feel that 
it should be equal in its treatment of veterans, disabled veterans 
and civi 1 ian disabled. There are some of us who were disabled due to 
diseases and injuries prior to age 18 and had no opportunity to join 
the armed services. I am one of those. I would have joined if given 
the chance. 
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House.Bill 700 - Establishing Separate Veterans Preference Law 

MACo heartily supports the current language in our laws 
which define hiring preference guidelines for veterans and 
handicapped persons. 

In 1983 we worked together with this legislative body to 
define a fair, workable veterans and handicapped persons 
preference law. We see no reason to undo all the hard work that 
was accomplished at that time. 

The current law defines veterans as those persons who served 
on active duty during time of war or declared national emergency 
or a recognized campaign ••• and disabled veterans as those who 
suffer a 30 percent disability. These are the persons who now 
may claim initial hiring preference. 

, The proposed bill greatly broadens the Veterans Preference 
laws: it includes a broader definition of veterans and disabled 
veterans, broadens the eligible relatives to be given preference, 
includes temporary positions in the affected jobs, puts in place 
scored testing procedures, includes reductions in force in 
addition to initial hiring, and removes any time restrictions for 
application of the preference laws for either veterans or their 
eligible relatives. 

This bill unfairly discriminates against persons who have 
not had the opportunity serve in the armed forces of the United 
States. 

We ask that you retain current language, and not approve 
House Bill 700. 

~-----------MACo----------------
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P.O. Box 1099 
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Testimony in Opposition to HB 700 
Senate Labor Committee 
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Mr. Chairman and members of the Committee: 

My name is Diane Sands and I am executive director of the Montana Womens 
Lobby. We represent over 8,000 individuais in Montana and we urge your oppos­
ition to HB 700. Opposing this bill is not voting against veterans. It is 
voting against a bad bill. 

The Mt. Women's Lobby continues to support the current Veteran's and 
Handicapped Persons' Employment Preference Act. As many of you know and well 
remember, the preference issue was addressed by the 1983 special session. 
The resulting compromise law of 1983 was carefully engineered to give a 
FAIR preference while not discriminating against non-veterans. 

Dept. of Administration has already pointed out the logistical and financial 
problems that this bill creates, as well as the significant changes of definition 
as to who is entitled to preference. I would like to point out some other 
ramifications of the bill that especially concern the Montana Women's Lobby. 

Since 96% of Montana vets are men, women would clearly be at a disadvantage 
in seeking employment and maintaining employment in lay-offs. Women in the 
Montana workforce earn 50.5.¢ for every dollar a man earns and in state govern­
ment women earn 77¢(1986) for every dollar a full-time male employee earns. 
Clearly women are already at a disadvantage in the state workforce. Additional 
preference for veterans does not acknowledge the need for the state to use 
public policy to balance the justifiable needs for employment preference 
by several disadvantaged populations: women, handicapped, minorities and 
veterans. 

Finally, what is the problem that is being fixed with this bill? 
The current system works. Vets are being hired at a rate better than 
their representation in the population. A 1987 survey of veterans in state 
government showed veterans to be 24.3% of the Civilian Labor Force in Montana 
(1980 census) and veterans represent 27.6% of the non-clerical jobs in state 
government. Vietnam Veterans are 7% of the Civilian Labor Force (1980 
census) and are 11.4% of the non-clerical jobs in state government. We fail 
to see what the problem is with the current law--It works!--and why we keep 
spending so much time and money on this issue. 

All we ask is that you consider what is truly fair to all Montanans, 
whether they be veteran or non-veteran, disabled or able-bodied, minority 
or majority, male or female. Current law has been put together to acknowledge 
and balance all of these legitimate needs and interests. We urge you to 
support the eXisting preference law and to give HB700 a "do not pass" 
recommendation. 



MEMORANDUM 

From the Office of 
The City Commission 
Bozeman, Montana 

Date 3/111.8.9 .......... _ ..... . 

Dear Members of the Senate Labor Committee, 

I ask you to please vote against HB 700; the veterans' 
preference bill regarding reductions in force. 

This is a bad bill: (1) it discriminates against wo-
men who are under-represented as veterans; (2) it 
forces governments and universities to keep on people 
who may not be the best qualified -- and government -­
especially local governments, ~ing under too many budget 
constraints -- need the best people they can possibly 
hire and retain; (3) the people who most need jobs, . 
that is single parente, usually women, could be laid ! 
off in preference to someone who doesn't need the \ 
job nearly as badly; (4) veterans already receive many 
benefits which other people, including women, do not 
receive; it's not 8S though they are benefit-pD~r now; 
(5) it's "professional veterans" -- ones who have a 
vested interest in proving that their organizations 
are strong in pushing veterans' benefits -- who push 
this kind of legislation, while the truly deseruing 
veterans, including the many who died, would be the 
last to push aside those who truly need jobs or are 
most competent. 

Please vote against HB 700. Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Mary Vant Hull 
City Commissioner 
416 E. Story 
Bozeman 59715 
587-8569 
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ISSOULA COUNTY 

HB 700 Comments on Proposed Legislation 

John Pemberton.. Director 
Personnel & Labor Relations 
Missoula County 

We see a number of problems raised by this bill, that impact.s 
public ~mployers at all levels, State, County, City, Schools, 
Colleges, Universities, & etc. 

Areas of concern include: 

1. This bill will have a negative impact on public employers 
efforts through Affirmative Action plans to provide employment 
opportunities for women and Handicapped persons at all levels of 
public employment. 

This is particularly true in traditionally male dominated 
occupations such as Sheriffs Deputies, Police, Correctional 
Officers, Jailers, Firefighters, known as protective services. 
These positions are typically filled on the basis of scored 
selection instruments, thus this bill will give the veteran a 5, 
to 10 % advantage. 
Obviously, because the vast majority of Vets are male, the effect 
of this bill will be to negate a long term commitment to achieve 
a proportionate balance of men and women in the work force. 

2. This bill expands the current Vets preference ~o include, not 
only initial appointment, but also promotions, & R. I.F. 
We do not disagree with a Vets preference to initial hire ,as in 
the current law, however we believe in the ares of promotion and 
R. I.F., that these decisions need to be based upon job 
performance,merit and the ability to meet business necessity. 

3. This bill expands the Vets preference from the current combat 
& decorated vet to essentially all Vets, those with only 180 days 
service and less than a full "honorable discharge". 

4. This bill expands the vets preference to numerous relatives 
including mothers, spouses, and widows of fathers of Vets. 

5. This bill eliminates the current 30% disability requirement 
and opens it to any disability,no matter how slight. 

6. This bill imposes additional burdens of administration 
responsibilities on public employers including documentation, 
notice, written explanation to applicants and exposure to 
liability of lawsuit. 



March 15, 1989 

Dear Members of the Senate Labor Committee: 

ttJ3 700 

J - /b-~ 

I request that you vote against HB 700, the veterans I preference 
bill regarding reductions in work force. 

This is a bad bill. It is hard to even argue against it on its 
merits, because of its underlying blatant discrimination against 
women: 1) it discriminates against women, in that women are under­
represented as veterans; 2) it discriminates against women in that 
they are the largest majority of single parents, who are most in need 
of jobs, and they could be laid off in preference to someone who doesn't 
need the job nearly as badJy; 3) most working women are already earning 
less than men, and to give men yet this additional advantage is 
clearly disciminatory. 

4) The bill would also put the universities in a situation directly 
opposed to their well-being: it is to their, and to the State of 
Montana's, well-being to maintain as high a quality of staff as 
possible; and yet, in the event of reductions in work force, the lesser 
competent person would be allowed to stay. while the more competent 
would be laid off. 

5) Surely, in the long run, such as situation would not serve to 
increase the self-esteem of those retained, when they would always 
have the gnawing doubt that perhaps they were not so highly 
regarded by their peers because of having retained their jobs due to 
a technicality of law rather than on their own individual merits. 

6) I have some question as to whether this bill is even constitutional, 
in that the Montana constitution provides for equal dignity, and to 
retain employment on any other groupds than capability to do the job 
is an offense to personal dignity. 

Please vote against HB 700. Thank you. 

Sincerely, ~ 

~~~~~~,,~. 
Eugenia Grayson Powell 
Real Estate Mgr. 
209 S. Bozeman Ave. 
Bozeman 59715 
587-5510 



( Amendments to House Bill No. 508 
Third Reading Copy 

Requested by Representative Paula Darko 
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For the Senate Committee on Labor and Employment Relations 

Prepared by Tom Gomez, Staff Researcher 
March 16, 1989 

1. Title, lines 11 and 12. 
Following: "PREFERENCE" on line 11 
Strike: remainder of line 11 through "POSITION" on line 12 
Insert: "OVER OTHER APPLICANTS FOR A POSITION THAT BECOMES VACANT 
IF THE POSITION IS CONSISTENT WITH THE WORKER'S PHYSICAL 
CONDITION AND VOCATIONAL ABILITIES" 

2. Page 2, line 13. 
Following: "given" 
Insert: ", to the extent allowed by law," 

3. Page 3, line 13. 
Following: "SUBSECTION" 
Strike: "IN THE EVENT" 
Insert: "if: 

(a)" 

4. Page 3, line 14. 
Following: "(I)(B)" 
Insert: "; or" 

(b) 2 years have elapsed from the date of injury" 

5. Page 3, line 23. 
Following: line 22 
Insert: "NEW SECTION. Section 3. Saving clause. [This act] 
does not affect rights and duties that matured, penalties that 
were incurred, or proceedings that were begun before [the 
effective date of this act]. 

NEW SECTION. 'Section 4. Severability. If a part of [this 
act] is invalid, all valid parts that are severable from the 
invalid part remain in effect. If a part of [this act] is 
invalid in one or more of its applications, the part remains in 
effect in all valid applications that are severable from the 
invalid applications." 
Renumber: subsequent section 

1 HB050801.ATG 
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ROLL CALL VOTE 

LABOR C01>1M.ITTEE 

51st LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

DATE'~ /;t /94'5 BILL NO: IIIJ s08 TlME' ____ -; 

~ J1Ar~ ~_ ~u~~~~ a~_./~) 
VOTE: YES NO 

SENATOR TOM KEATING /. 

SENATOR SAM Hon·iAN X 

-
SENATOR J.D. LYNCH X 

SENATOR GERRY DEVLIN X 

SENATOR BOB PIPINICH X 

SENATOR DENNIS NATHE X 

SENATOR RICHARD MANNING X 

- SENATOR CHET BLAYLOCK X 

SENATOR GARY AKLESTAD X 

5 f 



ROLL CALL VOTE 

LABOR COlv1MITTEE 

51st LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

DATE· ~ /t. /~ t i BILL NO: TIME: . , 

~tdrA NfA,/ ~ t;z;,~i.:" ~ 7"':" ) ., 

VOTE: YES NO 

SENATOR TOM KEATING )( 

SENATOR SAM HOFMAN X 

-
SENATOR J.D. LYNCH 

X 

SENATOR GERRY DEVLIN X 

SENATOR BOB PIPINICH X 

SENATOR DENNIS NATHE X 

SENATOR RICHARD MANNING X 

SENATOR CHET - BLAYLOCK 
X 

SENATOR GARY AKLESTAD X 

5 



ROLL CALL VOTE 

LABOR COr.1MITTEE 

51st LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

DATE: ~ 1'-, 1~6i BILL NO: TIME: 

P'b_ b I ftd ~~ "A/_ 
.,.,.-(J '----"J'" - --

VOTE: YES NO 

SENATOR TOM KEATING X 

SENATOR SAM HOFMAN Y. 

-
SENATOR J.D. LYNCH X 

SENATOR GERRY DEVLIN Y. 

SENATOR BOB PIPINICH i 

SENATOR DENNIS NATHE X 

SENATOR RICHARD ~~NING X 
SENATOR CHET BLAYLOCK X 
SENATOR GARY AKLESTAD ~ 

s 




